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1

2 HEARING OFFICER FOX: The time

3 of 1:00 o’clock having come and just passed,

4 it’s time to convene this meeting. Good

5 afternoon and welcome to the Illinois Pollution

6 Control Board hearing.

7 My name is Tim Fox and I am

8 the hearing officer for this rulemaking, which

9 is entitled, “Amendments Under Public Act 96-908

10 to Regulations of Underground Storage Tanks” or

11 USTs, and “Petroleum Leaking Underground Storage

12 Tanks,” 35 Illinois Administrative Code Parts 731,

13 732 and 734.

14 I want to address also -- or

15 introduce also present from the Board today at

16 my immediate left is Board Member Andrea S. Moore,

17 who is the lead board member for this proceeding.

18 At my immediate right is the Board’s Acting

19 Chairman Dr. G. Tanner Girard, and to his right

20 is Board Member Thomas E. Johnson. To the left

21 of Member Moore is Board Member Gary Blankenship

22 and to his left is our Board Member Carrie

23 Zalewski.

24 The board docket number for this
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1 proceeding is Rll-22. The Illinois Environmental

2 Protection Agency initiated this hearing by

3 filing a rulemaking proposal with the Board

4 on February 18, 2011, and in an order dated

5 March 17, 2011, the Board accepted the proposal

6 for hearing.

7 Today, we are, of course,

8 holding the first of two hearings in this

9 rulemaking. The second is now scheduled to

10 take place beginning on Thursday, June 16, 2011,

11 in Chicago.

12 In an order dated March 17,

13 2011, the hearing officer directed participants

14 wishing to pre-file testimony for this hearing

15 to do so no later than Tuesday, April 26, 2011.

16 On April 25th, the Board

17 received pre-filed testimony from Mr. Hernando

18 Albarracin on behalf of the IEPA. And on that

19 same date, the Board received pre-filed testimony

20 from Mr. Vince Smith on behalf of CW3M Company.

21 The Board promptly posted that to its clerk’s

22 office online or pool where it can be viewed.

23 We will begin this hearing

24 with Mr. Albarracin’s pre-filed testimony for
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1 to admit into the record of this hearing a copy

2 of Mr. Albarracin’s pre-filed testimony that was

3 filed on April 25, 2011.

4 Is there any objection to

5 admitting that as a hearing exhibit here today?

6 Neither seeing nor hearing any,

7 Mr. Rominger, I will mark that as Exhibit No. 1

8 and admit that into the record at this proceeding.

9 (Document marked as

10 Hearing Exhibit No. 1

11 for identification,

12 5/10/11.)

13 (Hearing Exhibit No. 1

14 admitted as evidence.)

15 HEARING OFFICER FOX: You had as

16 well referred to a copy of House Joint Resolution

17 39 from the 96th General Assembly. Have I

18 characterized that document correctly?

19 MR. ROMINGER: Yes.

20 HEARING OFFICER FOX: And can I

21 construe that as a motion to admit the joint

22 resolution into the record as a hearing exhibit

23 here today?

24 MR. ROMINGER: Yes.
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1 HEARING OFFICER FOX: Very good.

2 Mr. Rominger has asked to admit a copy of House

3 Joint Resolution No. 39 from the 96th General

4 Assembly into the record of this hearing today.

5 He has referred to additional copies that he

6 has available and I’m certain he would make

7 those available right across the room from

8 me in front of that chair.

9 Is there, in the meantime,

10 any objection to marking and admitting House

11 Joint Resolution as a hearing exhibit today?

12 Mr. Rominger, neither hearing

13 nor seeing any, it will be marked naturally as

14 Exhibit No. 2 in this proceeding and admitted

15 into the record as a hearing exhibit.

16 (Document marked as

17 Hearing Exhibit No. 2

18 for identification,

19 5/10/11.)

20 (Hearing Exhibit No. 2

21 admitted as evidence.)

22 HEARING OFFICER FOX: Finally, you

23 had prepared and copied, again right across from

24 me in front of the chair, a document entitled,
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1 “Underground Storage Task Force Member Information,

2 dated October 2009.

3 Was it your wish to move that

4 into the record as a hearing exhibit?

5 MR. ROMINGER: Yes.

6 HEARING OFFICER FOX: Very good.

7 Mr. Rominger has moved that document that I just

8 described be moved -- added into the record as

9 Hearing Exhibit No. 3. Is there any objection

10 to do so here today?

11 Neither seeing nor hearing any,

12 Mr. Rominger, it will be admitted as naturally

13 Exhibit No. 3.

14 (Document marked as

15 Hearing Exhibit No. 3

16 for identification,

17 5/10/11.)

18 (Hearing Exhibit No. 3

19 admitted as evidence.)

20 HEARING OFFICER FOX: And that, I

21 believe, takes care of the documents and materials

22 you wish to admit into our record here today; is

23 that correct?

24 MR. ROMINGER: Yes.
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1 HEARING OFFICER FOX: Very good.

2 And forgive my lack of memory, have we sworn in

3 Mr. Albarracin and Mr. King?

4 THE COURT REPORTER: Yes.

5 HEARING OFFICER FOX: We had?

6 Why don’t you proceed with Mr. Albarracin? You

7 mentioned he may have a quick introduction and

8 if it’s in order for him to do so now, let’s

9 turn to that.

10 MR. ALBARRACIN: Thank you.

11 Today’s proposal is submitted pursuant to

12 Public Act 96-908, which amended several of

13 the statutory provisions in the LUST program.

14 It is also submitted to make

15 our rules consistent with the Office of the

16 State Fire Marshal rules, which were amended

17 late last year. So in a way, we are submitting

18 this proposal to clean up our rules, if you will,

19 in order to make them consistent with the public

20 act and the fire marshal’s rules.

21 The public act was a result

22 of work done by the Underground Storage Tank Task

23 Force. The task force was created by House Joint

24 Resolution 39 in 2009. The task force met four
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1 in Illinois, Carol Rowe. And American Council of

2 Engineering Companies of Illinois, Andrew Rathsack,

3 president of Andrews Engineering.

4 So again, to summarize the goal

5 of the task force was to submit a report by the

6 end of 2009, but the task force continued to meet

7 one more time in March of 2010. And as a result

8 of that meeting, the report basically took form

9 of the legislation that was passed in both houses

10 last year.

11 That concludes my summary.

12 HEARING OFFICER FOX: Thank you,

13 Mr. Albarracin. It looks like you are done with

14 your summary at least.

15 MR. ROMINGER: I would like to ask

16 just some questions just for clarification.

17 HEARING OFFICER FOX: Mr. Rominger,

18 please go ahead.

19 MR. ROMINGER: Hernando, you made

20 three statements. One was that existing funding

21 sources will not be sufficient to keep up with

22 the costs of the fund.

23 The second one, current law

24 does not contain adequate methods for monitoring



Page 19

1 and controlling of costs being reimbursed from

2 the fund.

3 And I believe the third one

4 was the task force purpose was to - so that costs

5 reimbursed from the fund would be minimized to the

6 greatest extent practicable including the use of

7 TACO.

8 Were those -- I just want

9 to clarify that those were statements out of

10 the joint resolution and not your conclusions

11 or conclusions of the Agency?

12 MR. ALBARPACIN: That’s correct.

13 MR. ROMINGER: Okay.

14 HEARING OFFICER FOX: And

15 Mr. Rominger, to clarify, the resolution you’ve

16 referred to has been introduced as Hearing Exhibit

17 No. 2 in this proceeding?

18 MR. ROMINGER: Yes.

19 HEARING OFFICER FOX: Great.

20 Thank you.

21 Any further questions for

22 Mr. Albarracin, Mr. Rominger?

23 MR. ROMINGER: No. That’s all.

24 HEARING OFFICER FOX: Very good.
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1 of an off-site issue, is there a procedure or

2 mechanism in place for the project manager to

3 handle that?

4 MR. ALBARPACIN: Yes.

5 MS. ROWE: Okay. Could you

6 explain how that works?

7 MR. ALBARPACIN: I don’t know

8 that I would call it a procedure, but we have

9 definitely talked about it internally about

10 how, when a plan is submitted and you need to

11 do some remediation on-site in order to prevent

12 the migration of this contamination off-site,

13 for example, assuming that the off-site property

14 owner does not want any institution of controls,

15 we’ve talked about that internally.

16 Each project manager has the

17 discretion to review that plan and any questions

18 that come before our weekly meeting that we have

19 where all the managers are present. So I wouldn’t

20 call it a procedure. It’s more about -- I mean,

21 nothing written down. It’s just more that we’ve

22 talked about it internally and this is how we’re

23 going to carry this forward.

24 MS. ROWE: Okay. I think that is
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1 have this seven-day time frame for confirming a

2 release. Seven days or a time frame at the

3 discretion of the regulatory agency, something

4 like -- to that effect.

5 MS. ROWE: That was a matching --

6 MR. ALBARPACIN: For matching, to

7 make our rules match, to be consistent with the

8 fire marshal’s rules.

9 MS. ROWE: Okay. The other one I

10 had, I think, related to the bid situation and

11 that was the ability to get a bid approved during

12 the early action time frame, but you said we’re

13 going to kind of look at the bids -- bidding

14 procedures differently anyway so we’ll move on

15 from that one.

16 MR. ALBARPACIN: Okay.

17 MS. ROWE: Anymore, Vince?

18 MR. SMITH: No.

19 HEARING OFFICER FOX: Ms. Rowe,

20 had you completed your questions or would you like

21 us to hang on?

22 MS. ROWE: I think for now. I may

23 have -- I’m good for right now.

24 HEARING OFFICER FOX: We can
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1 Any questions, they bring it up.

2 Brian Bauer, who leads that

3 group, he brings it up to the manager’s meeting

4 if there -- if there are any questions. We

5 haven’t seen one in a long time.

6 MR. GOODIEL: Okay. I’m done for

7 now.

8 HEARING OFFICER FOX: Very good.

9 Thank you, sir.

10 Is there anyone that wishes

11 to pose questions to Mr. Albarracin on behalf

12 of the Agency?

13 Sir, if you also would state

14 your name for the record.

15 MR. MARVIN JOHNSON: Marvin Johnson

16 with Chase Environmental.

17 HEARING OFFICER FOX: Please go ahead.

18 MR. MARVIN JOHNSON: I guess the

19 question I have is with regards to remediation

20 after an NFR letter is approved and when we talked

21 about this before, I thought the intent of that

22 was if we had to go back and do something for new

23 waterline, a new gas line, that those costs would

24 be eligible for reimbursement, but in reading this,



t’
J

M
M

M
M

H
H

H
H

H
H

H
W

L\
)

H
0

kO
-

a
i

U
]

W
H

H
H

M
H

0
W

-J
G

U
]

i
W

E’
J

H

it
0

H
-

U)
it

it
H CD

H
-

it
U)

- U)
it d

0
CD

H
-

o
ii

I-f
l

it 0
U) H

-
it

(-I
-

i
CD

it
C)

H
-

0
o

i p
j

•
H it H o

CD
i

-
U)

CD
it

H
-’

:i
o

it
0

U)
H

-
CD

i
it

I—
’

it
H

-’
I—

i
)

I)
CD

CD
i

H
-

0
U

)
)

H
M

i
U)

M
i

b
d

C)
H

-
0

H
-

H
I—

’
H

-
I—

’
h

it
H

F-
F-

’
U)

Pi
CD

I—
’

CD
p
J

.)
U)

0
CD

b
it

C)
ci

H
-

CD
it

c
i

0

CD
it

Pi
CD it

H
i

ci
U)

J
C)

it
<

CD
0

CD
CD

CD
-

(Q
it

i
I-

CD
h

o
ci

CD
it

CD

c-i
-

it
F-I

CD
0

0
H

-
J

H
ç
t

j
U)

cu

o
CD

it
d

it
‘-I

0
d

0
it

it o
0

H
-

<
P)

it
CD

<
CD

<

>
CD

CD
it

C)
o

i
it

M
i

it
0

0
0

cu
‘-I

it
q

c
i

CD
CD it

M
i

it

C)
it

C)
CD

0
0

F-I
U)

it
b

it
ci

i
CD

U)
H

ci
cii

H
-

I-I
C)

U)
CD

0
d 0

C)
c
i

U)
0

H
-

CD
<1

it
i

CD
H

-
I-I

0
0

CD
Ii

M
i

c
i

U)
-

0
I:-

’
;r:

:
I

it
I-

IJ
<

cii
ci

i
;d

H
it

i

o
c

H
-

I-
Q

H
0

F F
-

0 ci
1:1

) o
CD

I
•
.

0
l

0
(t

<
CD

H
-

c
CD

I-I
it

J_
I-’

;
I

CD
it

o
ci

13
ci

ci
cii

it
ci

i
it

•
U)

IQ
U)

i
o

ci
CD

H
-

CD
H

-
c
i

t.Q
i

U)

cii
H

‘•‘
l

F1
it

F 0
0

CD
CD

I
it

ci
k

<

it CD
it

ci
i

‘-1
0

d
-

b
CD

C)
CD

cii
o

hI
I-

I
CD

U)
‘-I

F-
’

CD
H

-
c-

i
C)

tQ
c-

i-
H

-
cii

1:
-I

•.
o

?:
j

it
F CD

U) 0
M

i
H

O
F

1
C

)
hI

H
ci

‘-I
H

-
CD

U)
H

-
d 0 U)

ci
ci

i
I-I

F
U) CD

ci
i

CD
U)

it
Q 0

ci
i

H
-

M
i

i
it

Q
CD ‘-I

it
‘

it
CD

t
3
i

CD
CD

o

CD F H LQ H F
-

CD

ci Ii ci CD ‘-I U) it 0 0 ci M
i

‘-I 0 0 ci

H Ii it 0 c
i

CD it ci) H H
1
-J

-

ci U) it it CD c
i

H
-

U) 0 U) ci) F
-

d bi 0 H

a) 0 it 0 U) CD 0 0 U) it U) ci) CD 0 it

Iz
0 ci 0

U) 0 H F
-

it ci) it CD CD c
i

U) it 0 CD ci H
-

U) 0 U)
H

CD
J
•

ci
ci) it

0
-

M
i

U) C)
it

0 I-
I

o
I-I

U)
CD

CD
C) it

H
-

U) cii it H cii CD
it H

-
U)

H ci CD U) U) it CD



t)
t’

J
J

M
t’.

)
W

M
H

0
H

H
H

H
H

.
W

M
H

0
H

H
‘D

W
H

H
H

c
i

u
i

C
i

(i
i

W
M

H

C!)
C)

H
H

-
cX

(/
)

j
H

-
0

H
-

i
0

0
i

j
j

j
U)

C)
ft

CD
ft

tY
H

CD
CD

J
—

P)
Pi

CD
h

S
H

C)
ft

ft
H

-
U)

H
-

3
0

Cl)
CD

Pi
S

)
)

H
k
<

c
t

CD
13

w
C)

H
-

ft
1

)
13

‘
0

1J
P)

CD
Ii

H
-

ft
Q

.
H

3
CD

0
f
t

CD
H

-
(Q

I-
j

-

CD
H

U)
CD

I-
3

H
H

-
0

k
<

CD
H

-
H

-
13

5
0

C)
CD

CD
I

I
(1

)
13

13
CD

-
I

I
0

U)
C)

H
-

ft
h

j
0

ft
13

ft
CD

ft
13

CD
II

3
CD

13
I-

P)
S

c-
t

CD
-

0
ft

ft
0

U)
U)

)
0

-
<

0
0

CD
H

-
CD

H
i

P)
3

H
J

3
U)

c

13
Pi

C)
CD

C)
13

0
I-

H
-

CD
0

-
13

.
-
.
-
-

13
13

ft
ft

p
i

U)
0

1
13

ft
ft

Z
j

H
-

CD
CD

i-
CD

1D
CD

ft
CD

‘<
h

H
-

H
-

H
C)

)
U)

C)
0

U)
l-

H
-

ft
ft

0
3

13
H

-
0

IQ
3

U)
I-

13
CD

0
II

•
-

13
CD

H
i-

H
-

13
U)

ft
H

-
13

Pi
)

CD
ft

H
-

U)
ft

C)
CD

H
-

0
H

-
0

U)
ft

c
i

0
3

13
CD

H
-

U)
13

U)
IQ

U) 0
CD

H
-

c-
i

5
I-

ft
0

CD

H
-

U) H
-

U) CD I- 13 P) I- 0 H 13 c
i 0

0
0

C)
H

C)
l-

H
C)

I-
13

0
CD

0
PJ

CD
Pi

0
ci

I
5

ft
U)

H
13

3
H

-
U)

5
ft

H
H

-
Q

ft
13

H
-

CD
CD

h-
CD

p
i

ft
I-I

I-
CD

H
13

CD
C)

H
U)

13
C)

H
-

0
H

-
CD

U)
CD

I-
Q

pi
0

CD
d

F
-

H
1

0
ft

0
H

P)
13

CD
13

H
Q

ci
-

I-
CD

i
pi

c
i

CD
H

-
ci

13
:D

-
I1

0
P)

C)
C)

ci
Pi

Z
CD

W
3

3
I-

0
3

pi
<

1
Cl)

0
CD

13
CD

ft
CD

C!
)

0
H

<
CD

U)
3

H
-

H
-

CD
II

CD
C)

c-i
-

Ii
I

CD
ft

H
t-

—
0

L
13

U)
Q

H
-

3
13

W
CD

H
-

0
ft

U)
I-

L’
l

ft
ç.i

3
)

13
CD

H
-

H
-

cJ
b
i

CD
d

U)
1

CD
CD

ft
0

0
I-

’
I-

H
-

P)
L’

i
13

ft
H

-
C)

CD
0

C
)

I
D

ft
)

U)
L\

)
13

H
ci

0
P)

H
-

Ci
)

ft
U)

ft
0

CD
1-

1
0

0
Ii

H
-

3
H

-
b

Cl)
0

1
CD

H
-

S
C)

—
-

H
i

f-
13

P)
ft

CD
C)

0
-

L’
i

Pi
ci

ft
k

<
H

-
C)

13
S

ft
10

0
ft

Pi
CD

Cl)
CD

13
H

-
)

<
D

h
0

ft
CD

U)
<1

U)
P)

1’
i

b
‘-

•
CD

<
><

L
J

H
-

1
1

j

0
U)

H
-

H
-

C)
Cl

)
CD

P)
Z

t
h

3
Ii

CD
C)

H
H

i
C

l
3

U)
ft

H
I.

Q
0

CD
CD

I-
H

-
C)

CD
h

U)
ft

CD
<

0
ft

0
ft

S
U)

CD
5

ft
ii

U)
I-

‘J
0

CD
ft

CI
)

5
CD

13
0

H
-

CD
I-

H
-

CU
H

-
H

H
H

C)
CD

C)
CU

-
CD

ft
-

H
-

ft
H

-
CD

CU
CD

I
0

H
‘1

I
13

o
H

p
i

13
CD

ft
CD

ft
•

ft
p.

1

CD
Cl

) H
-

0
ft

13
CD ft

Ii
CU

CD
ft

O
D •-

CD C)
[0

CD
C

H
-

H o
CD ci

o
pi 13

H
0

p.1 ft
H

i
CD

i
I-

1-
•

ft CD
Ci

)
H

0
II

ft
CD S

p.
1

CD
ft

ci
-

H
-

U)
P1 ft

13
H

-
0

pi
S

CD
CD



M
t’

J
t’

J
M

t’
J

H
H

H
H

H
H

H
H

H
H

W
‘J

H
0

‘0
-J

O
01

W
E’

J
H

0
0

)
—

J
C

i
01

W
‘J

H

cn
(-

C)
‘d

H
-

II
‘d

H
‘d

CD
0

CD
CD

H
-

.)
uJ

CD
rt

CD
rt

0
CD

l-
CD

d
CD

—
U)

U)
rt

P)
CD

CD
C)

(Q
h

CD
I-

1
CD

C)
-i

d
CD

Ii
rt

c
t

k
<

h
H

-
I-

Pi
Pi

C)
0

0
CD

0
0

CD
H

i
H

P)
cv

p
<

c
t

CD
U)

H
i

C
t

Q
CD

H
-

H
-

9)
H

-
k

<
cf

l
9)

0
1

CD
c-

t
CD

I-i
-

H
U)

0
CD

C)
-

CD
H

-
9)

P
0

tY
0

CD
U)

CD
rQ

‘1
CD

H
CD

C
t

C)
H

1
U)

H
-

CD
H

i
F

c
i

0
-

0
c
i

U)
H

-
9)

J
0

C)
i

CD
-‘

3
H

-
H

i
d

0
H

-
C

f
I-

CD
0

d
0

-
H

-
U)

C
t

C
t

c
i

CD
C

t
C

t
H

-
9)

C
t

c-
t

CD
9)

9)
0

9)
H

U)
I-

—
C

t
C

t
b

CD
9)

H
-

Cl
)

c
t

CD
W

9)
9)

U)
H

-
(1)

Y
H

-
cv

C
t

c
i

0
b

9)
CD

9)
C

f
CD

0
i

U)
CD

CD
9)

I-
0

C
t

CD
C)

CD
I-

cv
C

t
Q

CD
II

9)
-

H
-

C
t

0
Cl

)
CD

CD
C

t
C)

C
t

U)
In

C
t

9)
CD

cv
0

C
t

CD
(-Q

9)
H

-
H

I
CD

U)
J

9)
CD

-
CD

0
W

C
t

i
CD

I
CD

CD
f-

‘x
l

I-
Lx

j
D

0
C

t
C)

9)
CD

CD
I-

ç
i

i
i

CD
C)

0
i

9)
C)

d
0

H
-

—
CD

I
‘-<

I-
U)

t3
i

C
t

9)
0

H
i

o
i-

H
H

-
0

1’
j

CD
c
t

i-
<1

H
i

J
CD

H
CD

0
U)

i
C

)
f
t

9-
I

CD
CD

c
t

H
i

CD
CD

CD
C

t
0

C
t

0
H

J
C

t
CD

I—
j

I-
H

CD
C

t
C

t
H

-
0

9)
CD

C)
I-

CD
U)

CD
0

—
—

CD
H

-
9)

CD
If)

0
U)

CD
C

t
H

-
CD

<
H

-
0

0
I-’

U)
i-

i
C

t
0

CD
CD

><
CD

9)
U)

rt
U)

CD
0

9)
C)

I-
H

H
-

CD
CD

0
H

-
H

U)
C

f
U)

I-
]

Q
9)

U)
9)

9-
1

0
C

t
U

)
‘
-

CD
C)

b
CD

0
‘-<

H]
C

t
CD

H
-

CD
Q

9)
0

CD
i

C
f

H
I-

<
CD

C
f

9)
C

t
C)

U)
9)

CD
C

t
CD

9)
I-Q

H]
I-

CD
H

-
t

H
-

9)
0

C
t

CD
Q

3
‘-<

I-
0

Q
,

CD
9)

c
t

i
H

-
$1

CD
CD

U)
i

CD
9)

0
CD

C)
I-

j
H

CD
U)

H
9)

9)
I-

H
-

0
d

b
0

CD
ç
t

U)
II

CD
I-

’
H

CD
C

f
-t

C)
C)

H
U)

I-
j

-
CD

0
CD

H
-

CD
I-

c
i

ft
CD

H
-

H
-

I-
CD

Cl
)

b
C

f
C

t
0

U)
CD

U)
H

-
C

t
I-

0
Q

H]
C

f
CD

-
CD

F
-

C
t

b’
U)

I-
CD

H
9)

H
CD

U)
CD

0
C

t
9)

I-Q
CD

U)
0

I-
H

-
U)

c
t

CD
CD

CD
H

-
H

-
9)

U)
H

c
t

—
C

t
H

U
)

-
9,

C
f

IQ CD
9) C

f
w t\

)



H
H

H
H

H
G

•
0

1
H

H
H

0
t’

J
w

M H
0

H
H w

H M

0 H ft D CD 0 i CD ii .‘
)

p) Cl
)

w
M

ft CD CD H Cl
) 0

H

w C
)

H

0 ft 0 Cn CD 0 ft CD C) 0 Cl
) ft Cl
) 0 Li H CD ft CD CD Cl
) 0 Cl
)

H H F-
1

H ft

CD CD ft pi H H 0 Li ft

ft
H

-
J

ft
CD 0

1
ft

H
-

J
Cl

)
CD

I
CD

I
ft ft

h
CD

0 d
)

CD
i

H
:i h

H
-

CD
Cl

)
P

F
d

CD
o

‘-
Cl

)
PJ

Pi
H

F o
CD

hh
Q

ft
H

D
’

P)
)

ft
ft

H
-

0
Cl

)
o

Cl
)

H
-

F1
Pi

•‘-
)

CD Cl
) 0 C)

H
H

-
F-

’
Pi ft CD

ft
ft

ft

CD
CD

0 Cl
)

F
-

1
I-

CD
P)

CD
Ii

‘d
C)

c2
i

0
0

H
fr

Cl
)

H
-

ft
ft

H
H

-
Cl

)
F

-
1

i
-

P)

ft
ft

CD
I-

0
0

ft
Li

Cl
)

ft
0

F
d

CD
0

o
0

0
H

i
L

i
ft

IQ
H

H
-

CD
ft

L’
i

i
i

I-
Q

C)
CD

ft
-

0
Ci

)
CD

ft
0

Cl
)

Cl
)

CD
I-’

ft
o

-
H

-
)

Cl
)

CD
H

O
-

C-
)

d
CD

0
ft

Pi
d

C)
c-I

-
;7

;j-
CD

c
i

P)
CD ft

F-
P)

C)
Cl

)
CD

H
CD

Cl
)

H
H

i
ft

0
0

o
H

i
I-

0
H

i
H

i

C
)

H

Pi ft Cl
) Pi ft CD Pi CD ft ft Cl
) P) ft ft CD F H C) p) C) ft

I-
< CD Cl
)

CD CD H
-

c-
I

Cl
)

C) P) H H CD I- C 0 CD CD

o o
H

-
0

CD
ft

ft
ft Cl

)
Cl

)

o
H

t-
h

H
CD

H
-

0
ft

Cl
)

H
i

H
-

ft
ft

ft
P.)

H
ci

ft
H

CD
I-

Q
P)

H
-

H
H

i
Cl

)
H

H
-

H
-

ft
Li

ft
0

ci
Li

i
CD

‘d
H

II
k

<
Cl

)
Pi

ft
Cl

)
0

ci
0

0
H

-
IQ

H
CD ft

ci
ft

F-
’-

P.)
H

-
Cl

)
ft

i
d 0

‘-<
Cl)

0
H

-
P.)

Li
ft

H
Cl

)

H ci

ft
i

CD
CD

0
CD

CD
H

ci
H

C)
Cl

)
0

C)
Ii

ft
p)

ci
0

H
-

Ii
ft

b
0

H
-

CD
ft

0 i
ci

IQ

CD
H

-
0

Cl
)

ft
1d

O
0

Pi
Pi

Cl
)

C)
ft

CD ci
H

H
-

0
i

ci
H

i
ft

CD
0

Cl
)

0
C)

I-
ft

h H
-

IQ
CD

b
Ii

CD
0

CD
c
i

Li
><

i
C)

CD
ci

pi
p-’ h’

p.)
pi

H
ft

ft
H

-
CD

H
-

CD
I-

0
I- •

Li
Pi

c
i

i
CD

ci
F

C) Pi Ii 0 ft 0 PJ C) ft 0 CD CD H
-

ft C) P.) CD H
i

0

0 Li 0

0 H CD 0 H
-

H c
i

H
-

Cl
) 0 CD p.) H

Pi CD P.) I- 0 Cl
)

H
-

ft Li P3 ft H
-

0

0 H

C!
)

0 ft p.
) ft H
-

Cl
)

ft CD CD H
-

ft Li p.
) ft H
-

0 Ii ft P.) ft

C!
)

0 CD H
-

ft CD
H

p
i

IQ CD w w



Page 34

1 the only thing that the Agency will need to see

2 is the request for payment in order to get paid

3 for these -- whatever documentation goes with

4 that.

5 Any pre-approval, like, you

6 know, as we do with any other type of corrective

action where we need a plan and you show where

8 you’re going to dig or how much, we don’t -- we

9 don’t need to -- we only need to -- in this case,

10 we only need to see that request for payment

11 saying this is what we did and here are the

12 invoices and other justification in order to

13 get payment.

14 MR. GOODIEL: For soil disposal

15 only or water?

16 MR. ALBARRACIN: For soil or

17 water, yes.

18 HEARING OFFICER FOX: Mr. Johnson,

19 did you have any followups or additional

20 questions?

21 MR. MARVIN JOHNSON: No, not for

22 this question.

23 HEARING OFFICER FOX: Very good.

24 Mr. Goodiel, did you have any questions?
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1 and somehow failed to arrive at obtaining a bid

2 or did they stop somewhere previous to that and

3 not pursue the full -- not go through the full

4 bidding process?

5 MR. ALBARPACIN: I’m not aware

6 that anyone has gone through the whole bidding

7 process. I’m not aware that anybody has even

8 tried. Like I said, we meet weekly. Just come

9 to our manager’s meeting. We have not been

10 presented with any proposals for bidding, anybody

11 going through the whole process, public notice,

12 opening -- the whole new process, nobody that has

13 done that -

14 MR. ROMINGER: Okay.

15 MR. ALBARPACIN: -- to my knowledge.

16 MR. ROMINGER: Okay. Thank you.

17 BOARD MEMBER MOORE: So does that

18 mean you haven’t approved budgets?

19 MR. ALBARPACIN: No, not at all. Not

20 at all.

21 BOARD MEMBER MOORE: So this doesn’t

22 require them to submit bids before the budgets are

23 approved?

24 MR. ALBARPACIN: No, it does not.
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Page 49

1 MR. GOODIEL: No.

2 HEARING OFFICER FOX: Ms. Rowe, I

3 see you indicated you have a question. Please,

4 go ahead.

5 MS. ROWE: Hernando, have you

6 decided or set up procedures as to what will be

7 the demonstration to decide if you need a bid?

8 MR. ALBARRACIN: At the time that

9 a budget is submitted, a plan and a budget, with

10 all the documentation of the bidding, what we

11 feel at that time you will show that whatever

12 the job was could not be done for the Subpart H

13 rate and, therefore, you had to go and seek bids

14 and you went through the whole process and so

15 forth.

16 So that’s basically the

17 demonstration, to show that the work would not

18 be done for the maximum payment amounts and

19 Subpart H of the rules.

20 MS. ROWE: You would calculate

21 that up front to suggest that I even go solicit

22 the bids and step into that process so do you

23 have a procedure to say I’m going to go forward with

24 the bidding?
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Page 52

1 we didn’t do the bidding because we exceed the

2 Subpart H amounts and here’s why or here’s how

3 we exceeded. So it’s no different now since

June 2010.

5 You determine that by asking

6 for estimates. I assume that’s how it works.

7 You find out that it cannot be done for the

8 Subpart J amount and, therefore, you go to

9 bidding. There is no pre-demonstration. There

10 has never been that pre-demonstration necessary.

11 BOARD MEMBER JOHNSON: What was

12 the nature of the abuse that you discovered

13 between 2006 and June of 2010 that led you to

14 change the bidding process?

15 MR. ROMINGER: Can I ask a

16 clarifying question here beforehand?

17 HEARING OFFICER FOX: Sure.

18 MR. ROMINGER: Mr. Goodiel had a

19 question that seemed to imply that we changed --

20 that the Agency proposed a change to the bidding

21 rules, but if I could ask Hernando, in the House

22 Joint Resolution, one of the things that the

23 task force was to look at, and I’ll read from

24 this, it’s on Page 5, Lines 18 through 21,
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1 really want this soil so the rate was jumped

2 through the ceiling. I can’t -- couldn’t help

that, but this created a rift or a war with this

bid. So that was ours, our fault, our issue.

5 This little contractor trucker

6 gets a call from the EPA and they state that

they’ve got the state police looking for him.

8 They got scared and they said I’m going to call

9 my attorney. That’s exactly what happened.

10 So because of that, the Agency

11 used CMS bid guidelines to put into the last

12 year’s legislation and rules. It doesn’t work

13 when you’re not a public entity that gets paid

14 in 30 days of doing the work and it’s not bid

15 like an IDOT job.

16 These are small contractors

17 who were waiting 16 to 20 months by the time

18 they get paid. These are private, little corner

19 lots and things that we’re doing work on.

20 This is not a bridge, 1-55 type work. So it’s

21 just a different animal. But I just wanted to

22 address that because that was our issue. It is

23 what it was.

24 BOARD MEMBER JOHNSON: Thanks.
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1 HEARING OFFICER FOX: Thank you,

2 Ms. Rowe.

3 Did we have any further

4 questions while we are still addressing

5 Mr. Albarracin and the Agency’s testimony?

6 BOARD MEMBER MOORE: Would you

7 mind telling us was there more than just

8 this abuse that she’s talking about or was

9 that the particular one that really set things

10 in motion?

11 MR. KING: Let me go back to when

12 the rules -- when they were amended back in ‘06.

13 Okay. That was a long, arduous rulemaking process.

14 BOARD MEMBER MOORE: That would be

15 an understatement.

16 MR. KING: That would be an

17 understatement. And we had proposed in our

18 Subpart H procedures in terms of what would

19 be maximum payment amounts and one of the

20 issues that was raised at that time was what

21 happens if the project is going to be above

22 those payment amounts, shouldn’t there be

23 some other alternative way to do things and so

24 it was very late in the process that we drafted
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1 end, they’ll have to be reviewing the bids and

2 all of that will be eligible for reimbursement.

3 So are you thinking that some

of this has to do with the fact that it’s just

5 people just aren’t quite used to going through

6 that more formal process?

MR. KING: I think that’s true

8 and I think Carol’s point that this -- that

9 kind of bidding procedure does not work well

10 on small projects. I would absolutely agree

ii with that. It really works better on a

12 larger --

13 BOARD MEMBER MOORE: You mean

14 the public bidding process?

15 MR. KING: Yes. Well, that’s --

16 but then that’s why we have this whole Subpart H

17 process where we’ve got undisputed rates so that

18 people don’t have to bid every project.

19 The Subpart H process that

20 we’ve had has worked well with these smaller

21 projects, but we do have -- you know, I mean,

22 if there are some big projects out there

23 that, you know, bidding a public open bidding

24 process that’s similar to what is used with
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1 state contracts, well, then it might work

2 appropriately.

3 HEARING OFFICER FOX: Ms. Rowe?

4 MS. ROWE: Would extension of

5 the early action time frame be approvable for

6 a bid process, something like this? I think

7 we’ve talked about that, Russ.

8 You’ve got your 45 days plus

9 now seven and you can imagine the time frame you

10 have to go through to get a bid approved. You

11 wouldn’t even get it out the door in 45 days.

12 I think you’re -- we don’t do a lot of tank

13 abandonment, but I think your time and materials

14 or your bids would probably be a bigger issue

15 time frame.

16 MR. AIjBARRACIN: For tank abandonment,

17 again, we would pay on a time and materials basis.

18 So bidding would not be necessary.

19 MS. ROWE: You wouldn’t need it?

20 MR. AIBARPACIN: No.

21 MS. ROWE: Or a tankful or a larger

22 cost excavation in an early action would probably

23 be more warranted than, like you said, your

24 Subpart H where you can make a bid?
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1 MR. ALBARPACIN: Well, you know,

2 if bidding was necessary for early action where,

I suppose, they would need more time to complete

this bid, the majority of the early action

5 request for payment that we get, bidding is

6 not required. It’s not needed. Even additional

time is not needed.

8 People complete the work

9 whether it’s pulling the tanks, removing soil,

10 backfilling, collecting samples, all that kind

11 of stuff is done well within the 45-plus --

12 well, now plus seven time frame.

‘3 BOARD MEMBER JOHNSON: Right.

14 You’re saying in the instance, however, rare

15 or unusual it might be, that there are

16 circumstances that make the bidding process

17 necessary, they are not going to get it done

18 in this 45 or 45-plus seven days, is there a

19 way that they can apply to you guys to get an

20 extension of that time and still proceed

21 into the early action?

22 MR. ALBARRACIN: That’s correct.

23 And the sooner that we are contacted, the

24 better --
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1 BOARD MEMBER JOHNSON: Okay.

2 MR. ALBARPACIN: -- in order to

know what’s going on and why and that kind of

thing. So the sooner that we are contacted --

5 BOARD MEMBER MOORE: You would

6 have the authority, then, to grant an extension?

7 MR. ALBARPACIN: I’m sorry?

8 BOARD MEMBER MOORE: You do have

the authority to grant an extension?

10 MR. ALBARPACIN: Yes. We do have

11 it now, yes.

12 HEARING OFFICER FOX: Ms. Rowe,

13 do you have any follow-up that you wish to ask?

14 MS. ROWE: No. That answered my

15 question. Thank you.

16 HEARING OFFICER FOX: Great.

17 Mr. Goodiel, do you have any other questions?

18 MR. GOODIEL: Going back to the

19 whole bidding, have you looked at a cost benefit

20 analysis for the additional requirements of this

21 new bidding process as opposed to -- you said

22 earlier that it was working and you had even

23 seen a falloff in the ‘06 bidding process. You

24 may have had one or two abuses, what you
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Page 67

1 rules -- Board rules allow us to call in

2 corrective action plans that have -- that

3 are, I believe, four years old that have not

completed the corrective action.

5 At that point, we would --

6 you know, if we called them in and said we

7 want a new corrective action plan, then, we

8 would expect that the work would be done in

accordance with the new plan as opposed to

10 the old plan that was out there.

11 HEARING OFFICER FOX: That would

12 be -- you refer to calling it in on the basis

13 of that four-year deadline, that’s, in fact,

14 the existing authority that the Agency has?

15 MR. KING: That’s correct.

16 HEARING OFFICER FOX: Thank you,

17 Mr. King.

18 I want to turn, then, to

19 Section 734.210 regarding early action. At

20 Page 5 of the Agency’s statement of reasons,

21 the Agency cites Section 176.310(b) (3) of the

22 OSFM rules as the basis for amending this

23 section.

24 That sited OSFM rule appeared



O
M

M
[‘3

H
H

H
H

H
H

H
H

H
H

W
[‘3

H
0

O
—

i
U

i
W

[‘3
H

0
U

]
W

[‘3
H

Fd
H

t-
0

H
-

it
‘d

H
i

it
J

C)
C)

CD
0

0
CD

U
)

1
J

W
0

H
-

3
0

0
3

h
o

iQ
‘zI

CD
CD

0
it

5
5

C)
CD

H
‘d

ci
0

5
CD

CD
S

H
i

0
I-

Pi
k
<

o
Pi

H
ii

H
-

—
CD

H
-

5
CD

b
U)

<
P.)

h
ci

U
i

0
H

-
H

H
i

(-Q
3

1
Pi

Cí
)

it
H

-
U)

it
CD

CD
I

0
3

—
‘

it
S

Pi
U

)
CD

0
H

-
c
i

Cl
)

it
i

0
.)

U)
(.Q

it
0

P)
H

CD
CD

S
t3

0
it

U)
it

C)
F

0
H

it
k

<
<

II
3

H
-

CD
CD

CD
it

U)
)

0
H

0
U)

CD
o

U)
it

it
1

Pi
0

CD
3

H
-

5
H

-
it

P
CD

5
5

H
i

H
p

pi
0

i
S

it
it

c
i

CD
0

U
i

5
CD

<
3

it
CD

CD
H

-
1

P.)
0

Ii
H

i
C)

I
hj

CD
CD

CD
U)

C)
LI

I
LI

I
LQ

C)
ci

ci
CD

•
3

H
i

U)
H

-
H

-
J

H
it

M
0

•
zJ

P.)
CD

3
S

k
<

CD
P.)

CD
it

Pi
Pi

H
H

(.Q
C

)
I-

0
P.)

CD
it

k
<

5
Ii

1E1
Z

::3
-

CD
Pi

CD
I-

I-
U)

3
U)

CD
CD

c
i

W
H

0
W

0
it

it
3

H
CD

CD
CD

it
P.)

-
C)

ci
-

-
CD

H
-

it
CD

H
H

-
3

5
0

ti
0

c
i

P.1
CD

it
P)

H
-

0
5

5
it

ci
P.1

‘.‘
l

i
.
—

P.)
it

U)
J

U)
CD

it
0

I
‘

U)
‘.‘

I
•

CD
CD

CD
H-

i
it

U)
H

-
P.)

it
i

0
C)

0
H

C
)

H
(T

h
U)

P.1
0

it
it

5
it

—
Pi

II
p.)

H
I

C
)

H
C

)
H

‘3
ci

U)
0

I-
H

-
0

LI
I

Li
i

ci
IQ

I-
5

3
3

CD
P)

ci
ci

••
•.

H
-

b
CD

P.)
0

C)
H

-
it

U)
CD

ci
H

i
U)

H
-

it
I-

CD
•

it
U)

3
H

-
it

Cl
)

it
0

II
it

H
-

ci
‘l

H
-

CD
C)

it
H

-
CD

3
P.1

H
-

C)
5

it
‘-3

0
‘-3

0
H

0
C)

‘-<
U)

0
C)

CD
H

i
5

5
CD

CD
0

it
13

13
it

13
it

><
H

-
CD

k
<

CD
3

••
0

••
P.1

H
-

0
P.)

H
-

C)
hi

it
H

i
LY

H
-

it
I

it
H

0
H

i
b

it
0

CD
S

H
i

H
i

13
I-I

CD
U)

-
it

13
H

i
U)

J
3

CD
I-

I
CD

hi
CD

p.)
U)

F
tj

CD
Cl

)
CD

P.)
U)

CD
CD

P.)
c
i

it
0

P.)
5

C)
H

0
13

H
hi

13
3

[‘0
3’

S
p.)

5
H

i
CD

0
4

H
i

—
H

—
C)

H
-

CD
-I

CD
H

-
13

H
-

I.Q
U

)
C)

0
C)

P.)
CD

cn
C

)
U

i
H

CD
I-

H
-

U)
13

H
-

C)
CD

P.)
it

—
13

H
H

i
CD

13
H

-
P)

CD
<

0
C)

hi
it

S
ci

I-i
I-I

U)
<

•
CD

i-I
it

ci
CD

‘t
i

P.)
CD

0
5

it
it

U)
H

-
ci

-
H

‘<
U)

S
P.)

3’
CD

5
CD

0
c
i

CD
U)

CD
I-I

CD
13

it
CD

C)
13

—
13

U)
it

0
it

C)
Ii

CD
P.)

P.) H
I

CD

U)



Page 69

1 days to seven days simply to match the tire

2 marshal regulations.

3 HEARING OFFICER FOX: To match

them more broadly simply then that Section

5 176.310(b) (3)?

6 MR. ALBARRACIN: Yes, that’s

7 correct.

8 HEARING OFFICER FOX: Thank you,

9 Mr. Albarracin. If I could ask you to respond,

10 there was a suggestion in the pre-filed testimony

11 from CW3M that this reduction might conceivably

12 be matched by a reduction of the Agency’s review

13 time from 120 to 60 days. Does the Agency have

14 reaction to that suggestion?

15 MR. KING: The response we would

16 have on that is the 120-day time frame is part

17 of the statute by which we function. So, I mean,

18 that’s something that’s in the law already.

19 HEARING OFFICER FOX: Part 16 that

20 addresses UST’s?

21 MR. KING: That’s correct.

22 HEARING OFFICER FOX: Very good.

23 Thank you, Mr. King.

24 I’d like to turn, if I may,
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Page 76

1 (Whereupon, after a short

2 break was had, the

following proceedings

4 were held accordingly.)

5 HEARING OFFICER FOX: Our break

6 having passed, we will resume. We’re just about

7 to turn to the pre-filed testimony filed by

8 Mr. Smith on behalf of CW3M, but Mr. Rominger

9 has indicated Mr. King may have, before we turn

10 to Mr. Smith, one more thing he would like to

11 add to the record. Mr. Rominger, we can go

12 ahead to that right away.

13 MR. ROMINGER: Yes. I’ll just turn

14 it over to Gary.

15 MR. KING: Yeah, I just -- this is

16 just an additional fact. I don’t know that it’s

17 really so much pertinent to the issues in this

18 proceeding, but I just thought the Board would be --

19 find this interesting.

20 As of March of this year, okay,

21 from the inception of the program to March of this

22 year, we paid out from the UST fund in response

23 to payment requests $982.5 million.

24 So we are expecting that



Page 77

1 sometime this summer, in July or August, we’re

2 going to hit the $1 billion level in terms of

3 the amount of money that’s been reimbursed

4 under this program.

5 BOARD MEMBER MOORE: Congratulations.

6 MR. KING: I’m not sure -- you know,

7 some people have said we should advertise that and

8 I’m not sure that we really want to, but I know the

9 Board, since you’ve been involved all the way along

10 with these proceedings, you would be interested in

11 that fact.

12 HEARING OFFICER FOX: Very good.

13 Anything further, Mr. King?

14 MR. KING: No. That’s it.

15 HEARING OFFICER FOX: Thank you for

16 that information. Mr. Rominger, anything else

17 before we turn to Mr. Smith?

18 MR. ROMINGER: No.

19 HEARING OFFICER FOX: Very good.

20 Mr. Smith, thank you for waiting. We have, of

21 course, at the Board received your pre—filed

22 testimony. If you have an additional copy of

23 that that you would to admit as an exhibit here

24 today, we can address that very quickly and move



Page 78

1 on.

2 Mr. Smith, I have been handed

3 a copy that you have produced of the pre-filed

4 testimony submitted by you on behalf of CW3M

5 dated March 17th of 2011.

6 Have I understood correctly

7 that you wish to admit this into the record of

8 this hearing as Exhibit No. 4?

9 MR. SMITH: Yes, I do.

10 HEARING OFFICER FOX: Very good.

11 Is there any objection to admitting a copy of

12 that into the record of this proceeding?

13 Neither seeing nor hearing

14 any, specifically, Mr. Rominger, he does not,

15 it will be so marked and admitted, Mr. Smith,

16 as Hearing Exhibit No. 4. Let me take just a

17 second to mark that.

18 (Document marked as

19 Hearing Exhibit No. 4

20 for identification,

21 5/10/11.)

22 (Hearing Exhibit No. 4

23 admitted as evidence.)

24 HEARING OFFICER FOX: And Mr. Smith,
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1 doing and quite honestly, I think if we got to

2 a site where we thought or knew that we are

3 going to have to bid it, it would probably just

4 get put on the shelf and we’ll just wait for

5 better conditions before we try to move it along.

6 United Science Industries was

7 once the largest LUST contractor in Illinois,

8 environmental contractor, and was probably the most

9 vocal consultant during the original and the 734

10 rulemaking, and as was said earlier, they have

11 since gone bankrupt.

12 As part of that bankruptcy,

13 other consultants were invited to review and

14 bid on their existing projects, the projects

15 that they had under contract. We took part

16 in that. Part of our review was not just looking

17 for additional work for us to do, but also to

18 kind of do some forensic analysis of what went

19 wrong for them to hopefully not allow our company

20 to fall into the same conditions that led to

21 them going out of business.

22 During our review of those

23 projects, we were struck by the number and the

24 magnitude of cuts made to reimbursement requests.
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Page 87

1 thank you. We can go right to those.

2 Is there anyone on the basis

3 of his pre-filed or his testimony today that

4 may have any questions for Mr. Smith?

5 BOARD MEMBER MOORE: Mr. Smith, do

6 you have any estimate as to what this bidding

7 process may cost you?

8 MR. SMITH: In terms of just --

9 BOARD MEMBER MOORE: The additional

10 costs. Have you done any --

11 MR. SMITH: We really haven’t done

12 that. I mean, we can certainly do that and provide

13 that to you.

14 BOARD MEMBER MOORE: You know, I would

15 kind of be interested in what you’re thinking.

16 MR. SMITH: Yes. It would be -- it

17 would be a considerable investment and part of

18 that -- part of our fear is to go through all of

19 that investment of time and resources only to find

20 out someone, for instance, bid slightly under

21 Subpart H. Well, if they are a responsible bidder,

22 then, you’ve basically given away your time and

23 effort to the whole bidding process because now,

24 you’re back under Subpart H.
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Page 89

1 MR. ALBARPACIN: No, I am not.

2 MR. SMITH: I think our fear is more

3 the opposite where we disqualify someone. We say,

4 you know, we’ve checked your references, we’ve

5 talked to some people that you’ve worked for in the

6 past and they were not pleased with your work or we

7 know that they’re not really equipped to do that,

8 they don’t have the permits, the licensing, the

9 whatever.

10 BOARD MEMBER MOORE: Right.

11 MR. SMITH: We basically say, no, your

12 bid has been disqualified. Will the Agency concur

13 with our decision?

14 BOARD MEMBER MOORE: I think that

15 might be -- unless I -- could you address that?

16 MR. ALBARPACIN: It’s hard -- you

17 know, it is hard to address that at this point when

18 we haven’t even received the first example of it.

19 The provisions are very specific as to what needs

20 to be done and how. If they’re followed, I wouldn’t

21 expect any problems at the eleventh hour

22 or whatever.

23 BOARD MEMBER MOORE: Thank you.

24 HEARING OFFICER FOX: Ms. Rowe, if



Page 90

1 we could get you in just a moment.

2 Mr. Smith, I wanted to follow-up

3 very quickly. You had expressed a willingness

4 to provide some itemization of the costs and you

5 heard Mr. Rominger just submit some information

6 after hearing, but before the second hearing. We

7 have to submit a deadline for that. So is that

8 something you’d be willing to do before the second

9 hearing so that the board would have a chance to

10 look at it?

11 MR. SMITH: Yes.

12 HEARING OFFICER FOX: Very good. Then

13 we’ll --

14 MR. SMITH: Just let me know when it’s

15 due.

16 HEARING OFFICER FOX: We will discuss

17 that off the record, the procedural issue of the

18 deadline for those comments, and if you would be

19 willing to do that, we would appreciate that

20 addition to the record.

21 Ms. Rowe, I believe you had a

22 question and was I correct in understanding that

23 sign? Please go ahead.

24 MS. ROWE: Amongst the consultants,
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Page 103

1 MR. GOODIEL: Okay. Okay. Thank

2 you.

3 HEARING OFFICER FOX: Okay.

4 MR. ROWE: What number was that?

5 MR. GOODIEL: Page 6, Item 9.

6 HEARING OFFICER FOX: Do we have any

7 additional questions for Mr. Smith this afternoon?

8 BOARD MEMBER MOORE: I’m sorry

9 that I don’t understand this as well as I should,

10 but just bear with me here. So the individual

11 that you’re talking about that’s going to put

12 in the additional tank on a site -- an industrial

13 that has been cleaned up with an NFR letter and

14 cleaned up to the standards required, so you

15 dig up a certain amount of dirt, which is still

16 somewhat contaminated because it’s not cleaned up

17 to the standards of the industrial site, right?

18 MR. SMITH: Correct.

19 BOARD MEMBER MOORE: I understand

20 that correctly. Okay. When they remove the dirt

21 where the tank is going to go, that is not eligible

22 for any kind of cleanup reimbursement?

23 MR. SMITH: The soil disposal would

24 be eligible for reimbursement.
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Page 105

1 MR. SMITH: As we understand it, yes.

2 BOARD MEMBER MOORE: The disposal --

3 MR. SMITH: The disposal itself is.

4 BOARD MEMBER MOORE: -- is.

5 Well, isn’t the disposal costs

6 significantly different when it’s contaminated

7 versus not?

8 MR. SMITH: Yes, but they would assume

9 that it’s contaminated.

10 BOARD MEMBER MOORE: So that would

11 be the cost?

12 MR. SMITH: So that would be the cost.

13 Whether it truly is or not --

14 BOARD MEMBER MOORE: So there is

15 some chance that the cost could be less if it were

16 tested?

17 MR. SMITH: Correct.

18 BOARD MEMBER JOHNSON: What you’re

19 saying is you’re forced to make a business decision

20 to throw away potentially clean soil in an area to

21 satisfy the contaminated soil?

22 MR. SMITH: Or with some

23 investigation, maybe you could locate the tank

24 to another area of the site and not even have to go
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1 relating to our second hearing. The second hearing

2 in this docket has now been scheduled to take place

3 on Thursday, June 2nd (sic), beginning at 1:00 p.m.

4 in Chicago with a deadline of Thursday, June 2,

5 2011, both, A) to pre-file testimony for that

6 hearing and B) to respond in writing with the

7 post-hearing comment issues that have arisen in the

8 course of this first hearing.

9 Both Smith and Mr. Rominger,

10 on behalf of the Agency, have agreed to submit

11 written post-hearing comments.

12 BOARD MEMBER JOHNSON: The hearing

13 is on the 16th.

14 HEARING OFFICER FOX: That is correct.

15 BOARD MEMBER MOORE: Yes. You said

16 June 2nd.

17 HEARING OFFICER FOX: I am sorry to

18 have misspoken. The deadline of June 2nd applies

19 to pre-filing testimony for a hearing that begins

20 on Thursday, June 16th.

21 BOARD MEMBER MOORE: There you go.

22 HEARING OFFICER FOX: Thank you.

23 The copies of the transcript to today’s hearing

24 should be available no later than Friday, May 20th,
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1 STATE OF ILLINOIS

2 ) SS.

3 COUNTYOFCOOK

4

5

6 I, LORI ANN ASAUSKAS, CSR, RPR,

7 do hereby state that I am a court reporter doing

8 business in the City of Chicago, County of Cook,

9 and State of Illinois; that I reported by means

10 of machine shorthand the proceedings held in the

11 foregoing cause, and that the foregoing is a true

12 and correct transcript of my shorthand notes so

13 taken as aforesaid.

14

17 Lori Ann Asauskas, CSR, RPR.

18 Notary Public, Cook County, Illinois

19

20 SUBSCRIBED AND SWORN TO
before me this Ilk’, day

21 of 11’t’ , A.D., 2011.

22

23 Notary PubIic

24

NIcHOLAS A PERAZZOLO
NOTARY PUSUC . STATE OF IUJNOIS

LERES;O15
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BEFORE THE ILLINOIS POLLUTION CONTROL BOARD

IN THE MATTER OF:

UNDERGROUND STORAGE TANKS
(35 ILL. ADM. CODE 731) AND
PETROLEUM LEAKING
UNDERGROUND STORAGE TANKS
(35 ILL. ADM. CODE 732 AND 734)

To:

NOTICE OF FILING

Clerk
Illinois Pollution Control Board
James R. Thompson Center
100 West Randolph Street, Suite 11-500
Chicago, illinois 60601

Division Chief of Environmental Enforcement
Office of the Attorney General
100 West Randolph St., Suite 1200
Chicago IL 60601

Attached Service List

Timothy Fox, Hearing Officer
Illinois Pollution Control Board
James R. Thompson Center
100 West Randolph Street, Suite 11-500
Chicago, Illinois 60601

Office of Legal Services
Illinois Department of Natural Resources
One Natural Resources Way
Springfield IL 62702-127 1

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that I have filed today with the Illinois Pollution Control

Board the ILLINOIS ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY’S SUBMISSION OF

PRE-FILED TESTIMONY, a copy of which is herewith served upon you.

ILLINOIS ENVIRONMENTAL
PROTECTION AGENCY

By:
Ky1eominger -‘

Deputy General Counsel

Dated:
1021 North Grand Avenue East
P.O. Box 19276
Springfield, Illinois 62794-9276
(217) 782-5544

(tJ-Z 2.

LzW.

iJF

)
)
)
)
)
)
)

R 11-22
(Rulemaking — Land)



BEFORE THE ILLINOIS POLLUTION CONTROL BOARD

IN THE MATTER OF: )
)

UNDERGROUND STORAGE TANKS )
(35 ILL. ADM. CODE 731) AND )
PETROLEUM LEAKING ) R 11-22
UNDERGROUND STORAGE TANKS ) (Rulemaking - Land)
(35 ILL. ADM. CODE 732 AND 734) )

)

ILLINOIS ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY’S
SUBMISSION OF PRE-FILED TESTIMONY

NOW COMES the Illinois Environmental Protection Agency (illinois EPA) and,

pursuant to the Hearing Officer’s Order of March 17, 2011, submits the pre-field testimony of

Hernando Albarracin, a copy of which is attached.

In its March 17, 2011, Order accepting the Illinois EPA’s proposal for hearing the Board

requested that the Illinois EPA address the “published study or research report” requirement of

35 Ill. Adm. Code 102.202(e). The Illinois EPA did not use a published study or research report

in developing the proposed amendments, and therefore did not submit any information pursuant

to 35 Ill. Adm. Code 102.202(e).

ILLINOIS ENVIRONMENTAL
PROTECTION AGENCY

By: f—’-,’-- d2_._
Ky1Rominger s
Deputy General Counsel

Dated: q_ 22—/f

1021 North Grand Avenue East
P.O. Box 19276
Springfield, Illinois 62794-9276
(217) 782-5544



BEFORE THE ILLINOIS POLLUTION CONTROL BOARD

IN THE MATTER OF: )
)

UNDERGROUND STORAGE TANKS )
(35 ILL. ADM. CODE 731) AND )
PETROLEUM LEAKING ) R 11-22
UNDERGROUND STORAGE TANKS ) (Rulemaking - Land)
(35 ILL. ADM. CODE 732 AND 734) )

)

TESTIMONY OF HERNANDO ALBARRACIN N SUPPORT OF
THE ILLiNOIS ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY’S PROPOSAL

My name is Hernando Albarracin. I am the Manager of the LeakingUnderground

Storage Tank (“LUST”) Section for the Bureau of Land at the Illinois Environmental Protection

Agency (“illinois EPA”). The principal function of the Section is to oversee the cleanups of

federally regulated releases from underground storage tanks in Illinois. I have been in my

current position since April 2008. Prior to assuming my current position, I was a Unit Manager

in the LUST Section beginning in January 1996. Prior to assuming that position, I was a permit

reviewer in the Permit Section for the Bureau of Land beginning in April 1989.

I received a B.S. in Mining Engineering in 1986 from Southern illinois University at

Carbondale. My resume is attached. Today, I will be testifying in support of amendments to the.

Pollution Control Board (“Board”) rules governing the Illinois EPA’s LUST Program.

House Joint Resolution 39 created the Underground Storage Tank (UST) Task Force to

study the significant problems that the UST Fund faces and to suggest a new approach to

determine how money in the UST Fund will be used to pay for corrective action costs in

addressing petroleum releases at sites and to study ways to monitor and control the costs of

cleanup of leaking UST sites. The task force was comprised of two members from the House;

two from the Senate; one each from the Illinois EPA, Office of State Fire Marshal, Illinois



action activities shall include an expanded use of the Tiered Approach to Corrective

Action Objectives rules.

2. Any bidding process adopted under Illinois Pollution Control Board rules to

determine the reasonableness of costs of corrective action must provide for a publicly-

noticed, competitive, and sealed bidding process that is, among other things, optional and

allows bidding only if the owner or operator demonstrates that corrective action cannot

be performed for less than the maximum payment amounts at 35 Illinois Administrative

Code 734.Subpart H.

3. Title XVI of the Environmental Protection Act applies to all releases for which a

No Further Rernediation (NFR) Letter is issued on or after June 8, 2010, provided that (1)

costs incurred prior to June 8, 2010, shall be payable from the UST Fund in the same

manner as allowed under the law in effect at the time the costs were incurred and (2)

releases for which corrective action was completed prior to June 8, 2010, shall be eligible

for a NFR Letter in the same manner as allowed under the law in effect at the time the

corrective action was completed.

4. If a change in State or federal law requires additional remedial action in response

to releases for which NFR Letters have been issued, the Illinois EPA shall propose in the

next convening of a regular session of the current General Assembly amendments to Title

XVI to allow owners and operators to perform the additional remedial action and seek

payment from the UST Fund for the costs of the action.

This concludes my testimony.



o coordinated Site Remediation Program activities for the Leaking Underground Storage Tank
Section;

o managed special projects, such as the remediation of abandoned gas stations funded by U.S. EPA
grants, for the Leaking Underground Storage Tank Section;

o responded to oral and written inquiries, including inquiries of a controversial or sensitive nature;
o spoke at Illinois Brownfields Conferences and other public forums regarding the remediation of

underground storage tank releases;
o translated Illinois EPA documents to Spanish to assist Hispanic communities in Illinois with

environmental issues; and
o coordinated and facilitated the development of Leaking Underground Storage Tank Section

documents for posting on the Internet.

Illinois Environmental Protection Agency, Springfield, Illinois — 1989-1996
Environmental Protection Engineer

• As permit engineer in the Permit Section,
o reviewed hazardous waste management permit applications for compliance with the Resource

Conservation and Recovery Act and Illinois regulations;
e attended inspections ofhazardous waste management facilities in Illinois;
o attended public hearings concerning the issuance of RCRA permits;
o responded to oral and written inquiries regarding hazardous waste management regulations in

Illinois;
o completed continuing education courses related to hazardous waste management;

• translated Illinois EPA documents to Spanish to assist Hispanic communities in Illinois with
environmental issues; and

o assisted with the training of new employees.

Southern Illinois University, Carbondale, Illinois — 1988-1989
Researcher I
As researcher in the Department of Mining Engineering,

• performed work on rock mechanics research projects in the Department of Mining Engineering;
• conducted experiments in the laboratory and analyzed data;
o installed instrumentation in Illinois coal mines and monitored data; and
o assisted with writing of reports to project sponsors.

Southern Illinois University, Carbondale, Illinois — 1986-1988
Graduate Assistant
Conducted research on rock mechanics and ground control in the Department of Mining
Engineering, utilizing finite element computer software while pursuing a maste?s degree.



STATE OF ILLINOIS )

COUNTY OF SANGAMON
)
)

PROOF OF SERVICE

I, the undersigned, on oath state that I have served the attached Pre-Filed

Testimony of the illinois Environmental Protection Agency to whom they are directed,

by placing a copy of each in an envelope addressed to:

John Therriault, Assistant Clerk
Pollution Control Board
James R, Thompson Center
100 W. Randolph, Ste. 11.300
Chicago, Illinois 60601
(Via First Class)

Division Chief of Environmental
Enforcement
Office of the Attorney General
100 W. Randolph, Ste 1200
Chicago, IL 60601
(Via First Class)

See Attached Service List
(Via First Class)

Timothy Fox, Hearing Officer
Pollution Control Board
James R. Thompson Center
100 W. Randolph, Ste 11-500
Chicago, Illinois 60601
(Via First Class)

Office of Legal Services
IL. Dept ofNatural Resources
One Natural Resources Way
Springfield, IL 60601
(Via First Class)

SUBSCRIBED AND SWORN TO BEFORE ME
This o1 dayof ftf’1 2of

]IIak )f’q\j(
Notary Public

MY cOMmS8OI EXPREt 1f-i4

and mailing them (First Class Mail) from Springfield, Illinois on UJ Z)—1, with

sufficient postage affixed as indicated above.

I
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2/18/2011 Initial Filing

Agency’s Motion for
Acceptance;
Certification of
Origination; Statement
of Reasons; Synopsis
of Testimony;

2/18/2011 Initial Filing Statement Regarding
Material Incorporated
by Reference;
Appearance of Kyle
Rominger; CD Version
of Proposed
Amendments

—i Service List -

Party Name j Address cityistatefzip Phone/Fax
Office of the 69 West Chicago 312-814-
Attorney General Washington IL 60602 2634
Interested Party Street, Suite 312-814-

. 1800 2347
. Matthew J.

Dunn I
IEPA 1021 North Springfield 217/782-
Petitioner Grand Avenue IL 62794-9276 5544

East 217/782-
e Gary P. King - P.O. Box 19276 9807

Assistant
Counsel
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Assistant
Counsel

e Hernando
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idley Austin LLP One South Chicago 312/853-
Interested Party Dearborn IL 60603 7000

Suite 900 312/853-
o William G. 7036

Dickett
Illinois Petroleum 112 West Cook Springfield 217/793-
Marketers Street IL 62704 1858
Association
Interested Party

o__Bill_Fleischi

Illinois 215 East Adams Springfield 217/522-
Environmental Street IL 62701 5512
qepulatory Group 217/522-
Interested Party 5518

o Alec_Messina
Chemical Industry 11400 East Touhy DesPlaines
Council of Illinois Avenue IL 600 19-3338
Interested Party ‘Suite 110

. Lisa Frede

3/17/20 11 DCEO / Sec. of State
ISeLlUI. WI L)L.J

Economic Impact
Study

http://www.ipcb.state.iI.us/COOL/External/CaseView.aspx?case=14026 4/21/2011
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Enaineerrng 1 SuuU DuikiiiSpiinulelU 217/7ë7-
& Applied Science Drive IL 62791-7349 2118
Interested Party P.O. Box 7349 217/787-

6641
e Michael W.

Rapps
Illinois Pollution 100 W. Randolph Chicago 312/814-
Control Board St. IL 60601 3620
Interested Party Suite 11-500 1312/814-

I 3669
e - Clerk of the

Board
o Tim Fox -

Hearing Officer
9linois Department One Natural SpringfIeld 17/782-
of Natural Resources Way IL 62702-127 1 1809
Resources 217/524-
Interested Party 9640

a Virginia Yang -

Deputy Legal
Counsel

tllinois Society of 100 East Springfield 47-544-
Professional Washington IL 62704 7424
Engineers 217-525-
Interested Party 6545

a Kim Robinson
.__Brittan_Bolin

Village of N lies 1000 Civic Niles
Interested Person Center Drive IL 60714

a 3oseph J.
An nunzio

Total number of participants: 11

— Notice List I-
Party Name I Address ICitv/state/ZipI Phone/Fax

Deuchier 230 Woodlawn Aurora 630-897-
environmental, ]nc Avenue IL 60506 8380
Interested Party

a Carrie_Carter
tilinois Petroleum 400 W. Monroe Springfield
Council IL 62704
Interested Party

a Dave Sykuta I

Total number of participants: 2

—J Scheduled Hearings

Hearing I F City &Location
Date/Time State

6/17/2011 9: Ooilllinois Pollution Control Board
AM Videoconference Room, 11-512 Chicago, IL

6/16/2011 1:Oojlllinois Pollution Control Board
PM Videoconference Room, 11-512

Chicago, IL
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HJ0039 Engrossed LRBO96 12039 JDS 23932 r

1 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION 39

2 WHEREAS, In 1993, Public Act 88-496 established the Leaking

3 Underground Storage Tank (LUST) program; and

4 WHEREAS, The purpose of the LUST program is, in accordance

5 with the requirements of the Federal Hazardous and Solid Waste

6 Amendments of 1984 of the Resource Conservation and Recovery

7 Act of 1976 and in accordance with the Stat&s interest to

8 protect the environment, to establish procedures for the

9 remediation of environmental contamination caused by leaking

10 underground storage tanks; to oversee and review any required

11 remediation of sites containing those tanks; to establish an

12 Underground Storage Tank Fund to satisfy the financial

13 responsibility requirements imposed by federal and State laws

14 and regulations; and to establish procedures for persons

15 eligible to seek payment from the Fund for costs associated

16 with remediation; and

17 WHEREAS, Illinois motor fuel taxes and environmental

18 impact fees have financed the Fund; and

19 WHEREAS, Over the course of its operation, the Fund has

20 paid over $1 billion for eligible environmental clean—ups; and

21 WHEREAS, During this period, the Fund has twice experienced



HJ0039 Engrossed —2— LRBO96 12039 JDS 23932 r

1 funding shortages, the current shortage requiring applicants

2 for reimbursement to wait up to 18 months for payment; and

3 WHEREAS, There is currently a backlog of unpaid claims

4 totaling $62 million; and

5 WHEREAS, If the Fund is not solvent, Illinois tank owners

6 and operators will be forced to find more costly methods to

7 satisfy their financial responsibility obligations under

8 federal and State laws and regulations; and

9 WHEREAS, The Illinois Environmental Protection Agency

10 estimates under the current system a future liability of $864

11 million to clean up projected 6500 leaking underground storage

12 tank sites in Illinois over the next 20 years; and

13 WHEREAS, Under the current system, the existing funding

14 sources will not be sufficient to keep up with the costs; and

15 WHEREAS, The cost of an average leaking underground storage

16 tank site where costs are reimbursed from the Fund is

17 significantly higher than in other states; and

18 WHEREAS, Current law does not contain adequate methods for

19 monitoring and controlling costs at leaking underground

20 storage tank sites where costs are reimbursed from the Fund;
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1 and

2 WHEREAS, The General Assembly finds that it is necessary to

3 form a Task Force to study the significant problems that the

4 Fund currently faces; therefore, be it

5 RESOLVED, BY THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES OF THE

6 NINETY-SIXTH GENEPJL ASSEMBLY OF THE STATE OF ILLINOIS, THE

7 SENATE CONCURRING HEREIN, that there is created an Underground

8 Storage Tank Task Force to study the significant problems that

9 the Underground Storage Tank Fund faces and to suggest a new

10 approach to determine how moneys in the Fund will be used to

11 pay for corrective action costs in addressing petroleum

12 releases at sites and to study ways to monitor and control the

13 costs of clean-up of leaking underground storage tank sites;

14 and be it further

15 RESOLVED, That the Task Force shall consist of 11 members

16 appointed as follows:

17 (1) One person appointed by the Speaker of the House,

18 who shall serve as cochairman of the Task Force;

19 (2) One person appointed by the Minority Leader of the

20 House;

21 (3) One person appointed by the President of the

22 Senate, who shall serve as cochairman of the Task Force;

23 (4) One person appointed by the Minority Leader of the
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1 Senate;

2 (5) The Director of the Illinois Environmental

3 Protection Agency, or his or her representative;

4 (6) One person representing the Office of the State

5 Fire Marshall;

6 (7) One person, designated by the President of a

7 petroleum marketers’ association in Illinois;

8 (8) One person, designated by the Director of the

9 Illinois Environmental Protection Agency, of a petroleum

10 council in Illinois;

11 (9) One person, designated by the Director of the

12 Illinois Environmental Protection Agency, of an

13 association of petroleum and environmental engineers in

14 Illinois;

15 (10) One person, designated by the Director of the

16 illinois Environmental Protection Agency, of an

17 association of convenience stores in Illinois;

18 (11) One person, designated by the Director of the

19 Illinois Environmental Protection Agency, of a council of

20 engineering companies in Illinois; and be it further

21 RESOLVED, That the approaches studied by the Task Force

22 shall include, but shall not be limited to, the following:

23 (1) In order to prevent the recurrence of a backlog of

24 unpaid claims, requiring that the total costs approved for

25 reimbursement from the Fund not exceed the monies in the
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1 RESOLVED, That the members of the Task Force shall receive

2 no compensation for serving as members of the Task Force; and

3 be it further

4 RESOLVED, That t.he Task Force shall make its

5 recommendations on proposed solutions to the significant

6 problems facing the Leaking Underground Storage Tank Program

7 and Fund and shall submit a report of its findings to the

8 Governor and the General Assembly by December 31, 2009.
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ILLINOIS POLLUTION CONTROL BOARD
March 17, 2011

INTHEMATTEROF:

UNDERGROUND STORAGE TANKS (35 ) R11-22
ILL.ADM. CODE 731) AND PETROLEUM ) (Rulemaking— Land)
LEAKING UNDERGROUND STORAGE
TANKS (35 ILL. ADM. CODE 732 AND 734))

PRE-FILED TESTIMONY & REVISED REGULATIONS FROM CW3M COMPANY,
INC. FOR THE ILLINOIS POLLUTION CONTROL BOARD’s 1st NOTICE OF

AMENDMENTS TO 35 ILL. ADM. CODE 732 AND 734

My name is Vince Smith. I am employed with the cW3M company as the senior environmental
engineer. I have been in my current position since June 2000. I am a Registered Professional Engineer
in the State of Illinois.

The testimony was prepared with the assistance of Carol L. Rowe and Kevin M. Corcoran of CW3M
Company who are available to assist with providing information will be available for the May 10, 2011
Hearing. Ms. Rowe is an Illinois Licensed Professional Geologist and Mr. Corcoran has a Bachelor of
Science degree in Integrative Biology from the University of Illinois.

Firstly, CW3M Company would like to thank the Illinois Pollution Control Board for the opportunity to
present our input on the proposed changes to these regulations. These regulations, which govern the
majority of the work which our company produces, are vital to our livelihood. Secondly, we also thank
the Illinois Pollution Control Board for alerting us to these proposed changes, since the Illinois
Environmental Protection Agency (IEPA), the author of the proposed changes and a governmental unit
which we are in contact with on a daily basis, has elected thus far not to reveal to CW3M Company that
these changes were even proposed. There is nothing on their website, nothing in any written
correspondence, no email, or even the courtesy of a phone call to alert the regulated community that
changes are even proposed.

When people think of the IEPA, they think of a group of professional individuals whose mission and
focus is to protect the environment. This is a correct assumption for the IEPA, with the apparent
exception of the Leaking Underground Storage Tank (LUST) program. The LUST program is essentially an
unregulated insurance provider, whose primary mission is to minimize claim payouts. They write their
own rules, and enforce them as they see fit.

As an example why we chose the term unregulated, in response to the contentiousness of the original
rulemaking for 35 IAC 734, the Pollution Control Board added Section 734.150, which created a LUST
Advisory Committee. The purpose and intent of this committee was to negotiate how the rules were to
be applied, in order to reduce or eliminate disagreements between the LUST program and the owner /
operators and their consultants. This committee was not involved in the legislation which lead to Public

(<cL-z.
Lf

.-1g-if



Act 96-908, or more importantly, in these proposed regulations. In our industry and based on our
experiences, even with parties that do not agree, usually a compromise can be reached when both
parties understand the needs of the other. The LUST Advisory Committee could have been a useful
vehicle to reach consensus prior to filing the proposed rules.

It is important to remember when reviewing either legislation or regulations which come from the LUST
program that their primary mission is that of an insurance provider, not a protector of the environment.



Section 734.100 (b)

This Part, as amended by Public Act 96-908, applies to all releases subject to Title XVI of the Act for
which a No Further Remediation Letter is issued on or after June 8, 2010, provided that (1) costs
incurred prior to June 8, 2010, shall be payable from the UST Fund in the same manner as allowed
under the law in effect at the time the costs were incurred and (ii) releases for which corrective action
was completed prior to June 8. 2010, shall be eligible for a No Further Remediation Letter in the same
manner as allowed under the law in effect at the time the corrective action was completed. 1415 IICS
5/57.131 Costs incurred pursuant to a plan approved by the Agency prior to June 8, 2010. must be
reviewed in accordance with the law in effect at the time the plan was approved. Any budget
associated with such a plan must also be reviewed in accordance with the law in effect at the time the
plan was approved. Owners or operators of any underground storage tank system used to contain
petroleum and for which a release was reported to the proper State authority prior to June 21, 2002,
may elect to proceed in accordance with this Part pursuant to Section 73’1.105 of this Part.

While CW3M Company does, in fact, concur with Section 734.100, we remain confused as to why this
information was withheld until this rulemaking. When the Act was signed into law, many questions
were raised as to whether previously approved Plans & Budgets would still stand as approved, or
whether a new Plan & Budget must be submitted in accordance with the Act. Where has the guidance
been since June 8, 2010? How does the IEPA expect consultants to carry out a project not knowing how
or if they will be reimbursed for the work? It is CW3M’s opinion that this is an example of the IEPA’s
unwillingness to communicate or work with consultants, and the owner/operators.

Section 734.115 Definitions

“Half day” means four hours, or a fraction thereof, of billable work time. Half days must be based
uoon wu wu riumur ui hours worked in one calendar day. The total number of half days per
calendar y may exceed twü.

CW3M recognizes that the removal of “Half days” is a clean-up from previous rulemakings.

Section 734.120 Incorporations by Reference

a) The Board incorporates the following material by reference:

ASTM. American Society for Testing and Materials, 100 Barr Harbor Drive, P.O. Box C700,
West Conchohocken, PA 19428.2959 (610) 832-9585

ASTM D2487-10, Standard Practive for Classification of Soils for Engineering Purposes (Unified
Soil Classification System) (January 1, 2010)

ASTM D 2137 93. Stpndard Test Method for Classification of Soils for Engineering Purposes1
_I _____!_._._ 4 4



cw3M Company agrees with the change from the 1993 version of the D2487 Method to the 2010
version of the D2487 Method. CW3M would like to propose that instead of changing the rules each time

a new version of the D2487 Method, or other methods listed in the regulations, becomes available, the
newest version should be accepted.

Section 734.210 Early Action

a) (1) Immediately report the release in accordance with OSFM rules; Report the release to IEMA

(e.g., by telephone or electronic mail)

BOARD NOTE: The OSFM rules for the reporting of UST releases are found at 41 Ill. Adm. Code
176.320(a)

cw3M notes that the referenced literature requires that several additional agencies must be notified as
proposed by the rules. If the reportable quantities are met as described in 41 III. Adm. Code
176.320(a)(1), four agencies must be notified of the release (911 Emergency/IEMA/Local Emergency
Planning Committee (LEPC)/National Response Center). If the spill/leak/overfill do not meet the

excessive reportable quantities, the OSFM requires that two agencies be notified. In this case, IEMA and

“the local authority having jurisdiction”. In rural towns, such an agency may not exist, or may not be

known to exist, CW3M requests that the Agency recognize that the reporting requirements have

doubled. When we are required to notify a “local authority having jurisdiction”, much more time will be

spent by consulting personnel explaining the situation to the “local authority” in rural communities.

CW3M does not agree with the extra reporting as the rule has already been promulgated; however, with

more requirements comes more required reporting hours.

c) Within 20 days after initial notification to IEMA of a release plus z 4 days, the owner or operator

must submit a report to the Agency summarizing the initial abatement steps taken under subsection

(b) of this Section and any resulting information or data.

Cw3M would like to point out that there has been no legislative change that justifies the need for a rule
change in this Section 734.120(c), but as a good faith gesture, CW3M proposes that if an
owner/operator’s “plus 14” is cut in half to seven, the IEPA should reduce its review time for submittals
from 120 days to 60. This change is arbitrary on the surface and requests explanation from the Agency.
Presently, we can barely complete field requirements, assuming no weather or OSFM scheduling delays
occur. We have yet to have the analytical results back within that timeframe. If anything, the
timeframe should be extended.

d) Within 45 days after initial notification to IEMA of a release plus 244 days, the owner or operator
must assemble information about the site and the nature of the release, including information gained
while confirming the release or completing the initial abatement measure in subsections (a) and (b) of
this Section. This information must include, but is not limited to, the following:

1) Data on the nature and estimated quantity of release;



2) Data from available source or site investigations concerning the following factors:
surrounding populations, water quality, use and approximate locations of wells potentially affected
by the release, subsurface soil conditions, locations of subsurface sewers, climatological conditions
and land use;

3) Results of the site check required at subsection (b)(5) of this Section; and

4) Results of the free product investigations required at subsection (b)(6) of this Section, to be
used by owners or operators to determine whether free product must be recovered under Section
734.215 of this Part.

e) Within 45 days after initial notification to IEMA of a release plus Z44 days, the owner or operator
must submit to the Agency the information collected in compliance with subsection (d) of this Section
in a manner that demonstrates its applicability and technical adequacy.

g) For purposes or payment from the Fund, the activities set forth in subsection (f) of this Section (f) of
this Section must be performed within 45 days after initial notification to IEMA or a release plus Z4
days, unless special circumstances, approved by the Agency in writing, warrant continuing such
activities beyond 45 days plus Z44 days. The owner or operator must notify the Agency in writing of
such circumstances within 45 days after initial notification to IEMA of a release plus Z 44 days. Costs
incurred beyond 45 days plus Z4 days must be eligible if the Agency determines that they are
consistent with early action.

BOARD NOTE: Owners or operators seeking payment from the Fund are to first notify IEMA of
a suspected release and then confirm the release within Z days to IEMA pursuant to
regulations promulgated by the OSFM. See 41 Ill. Adm. Code 176.300 through 176.320170.560
3nd 1760.530. The Board is setting the beginning of the payment period at subsection (g) to
correspond to the notification and confirmation to IEMA.

This change is completely arbitrary and adds undue pressure on the contractor and consultants to
complete the substantial amount of work required for a complete 45-Day Report. The IEPA does not
appear to understand that there are a number of factors that can delay the completion of all Early
Action requirements. We have not had a site where the entire Early Action analytical report has been
available for submittal with the 45-Day Report. At the least, a drill rig must be available, permits must
be obtained, equipment must be mobilized, the OSFM Tank Specialist must be scheduled, and the lab is
not rushed because rush charges are not viewed as eligible costs. Furthermore, office personnel will be
rushed in obtaining the necessary information for the report, ultimately resulting in a sacrifice in quality
and an increased chance for mistakes. Additionally, weather has a major impact in the rate at which
Early Action is able to progress. A hard rain or high winds can immediately stop a quickly moving
project. After a heavy rain, landfills can close for one, if not several, days. In years previous, the IEPA
did not have problems with granting extensions for the Early Action period. Reportedly, the extensions
became commonplace or over used. The Agency should just tighten the reins instead of making it nearly
impossible to obtain. Within the last 12-15 months, the IEPA has been unwilling to grant extensions.
When questioned, reportedly, their response was that “extension privileges were being over-used or
abused”. CW3M has no control over what the Agency grants, and to whom, but everyone should not be
punished. Once the emergency has been averted after the tanks have been removed, and any imposing
hazards have been secured, owner/operators should be allowed a more reasonable time frame to
complete the remaining work. This rule has no basis, and the extra 7 days is vital to prevent errors and
present the most accurate information available. There is no legislation that provides backing for this



rule. It has become just another attempt by the EPA to push costs onto the owner/operator by letting
the 45-Day clock expire.

SUBPART C: SITE INVESTIGATION AND CORRECTIVE ACTION

Section 734.360 Application of Certain TACO Provisions

For purposes ofpayment from the Fund, corrective action activities required to meet the minimum
requirements of this Part shall include, but not be limited to, the following use of the Board’s Tiered
Approach to Corrective Action Objectives rules adopted under Title XVII of the Act: [415 ILCS

5/57.7(c)(31(AU

For the site where the release occurred, the use of Tier 2 remediation obiectives that
are no more stringent than Tier 1 remediation objectives [415 ILCS 5/57.7(cW3WA)(i)1

The use of industrial/commercial property remediation obiectives, unless the owner
or operator demonstrates that the property being remedlated is residential property
or is being developed into residential property. [415 ILCS 5f57.7(c)(3HA)(ii)1

If a groundwater ordinance already approved by the Agency for use as an institutional
control in accordance with 35 lii. Adm. Code 742 can be used as and institutional
control for the release being remediated, the groundwater ordinance must be used as
an institutional control, unless a demonstration is made that on-site soil remediation
below these objectives is necessary to remediate or prevent contamination to an off-
site property.

If the use of a groundwater ordinance as an institutional control is not required
pursuant to subsection (ci of this Section. another institutional control must be used
in accordance with 35 Ill. Adm. Code 742 to address groundwater contamination at
the site where the release occurred, unless a demonstration is made that on-site
remediation is needed to address off-site contamination which is not subject to an
ordinance or the owner will not accent an institutional control. Institutional controls
used to comply with this subsection (d) include, but are not limited to, the following:

.) Groundwater ordinances that are not required to be used at institutional
controls pursuant to subsection (ci of this Section.

No Further Remedjation Letters that prohibit the use and installation of
potable water supply wells at the site.

Please see the proposed language by CW3M Company under Section 734.360 subsection (c) and Section
734.360 subsection (d). We ask that it be noted that a meeting was scheduled by CW3M personnel and
subsequently cancelled by the IEPA, to find a solution to the following problem. One of our clients is
currently being sued due to the contamination of groundwater of a property off-site. This off-site
property owner has every right to a clean piece of property, and we sympathize with him. The property
is being used as a farm field. Water table fluctuation is extreme, as the off-site property is situated
down gradient. Often, groundwater is just below the surface during heavy spring rains, compared to
several feet below the surface during dry weeks. The crops grown in the off-site farm field are for
animal and human consumption. However, as a result of the Act, our client is trapped. He is unable to



remediate the contaminated soil on-site, which is causing the contamination off-site. Due to the
modeling, the off-site property will never be fully remediated unless the contaminated soil is removed
from the subject site. When a meeting was requested with the IEPA personnel, they declined due to the
possibility of our case setting precedent for similar situations which could arise in the future. The IEPA
must realize that there are certain situations where soil must be remediated to below the CUO’s set by
the Act.

SUBPART F: PAYMENT FROM THE FUND

Section 734.630 Ineligible Corrective Action Costs

Costs ineligible for payment from the Fund include but are not limited to:

gg) Costs incurred after receipt of a No Further Remediation Letter for the occurrence for
which the No Further Remediation Letter was received. This subsection (gg) does not apply to the
following

1) Costs incurred for MTBE remediation pursuant to Section 734.405(i)(2) of this Part;

2) Monitoring well abandonment costs;

3) County recorder or registrar of title fees for recording the No Further Remediation
Letter;

4) Costs associated with seeking payment from the Fund; and

5) Costs associated with remediation toTier 1 Remediatiori objectives on-site if a court
of law voids or invalidates a No Further Remediation Letter and orders the owner or operator
to achieve Tier 1 remediation objectives in response to the release; jj

6) Costs associated with activities conducted under Section 734.632 of this Part;

CW3M Company concurs with subsection (gg) of this Section.

(nn) Costs submitted more than one year after the date the Agency issues a No Further
Remediation Letter pursuant to Subpart G of this Part. This subsection (nn) does not apply to
costs associated with activities conducted under Section 734.632 of this Part.

CW3M Company concurs with subsection (nn) of this Section.

xx) (Reserved) For sitoc olcctinu under Section 734.105 of thft Pprt to procccd
accordance with this Pirt, costs incurred pursuant to Section 734.210 of this Pprt;

ccc) Costs associated with on-site corrective action to achieve Tier 2 remediation
obiectives that are more stringent than Tier 1 remediation objectives.



CW3M Company concurs with subsection (nn) of this Section.

ddd) Costs associated with corrective action to achieve remediation objectives other than
industrial/commercial remediation objectives, unless the owner or operator demonstrates
that the property being remediated is residential property or is being developed into
residential property, unless a demonstration is made that on-site soil remediatfon below these
objectives is necessary to remediate or prevent contamination to an off-site property

eee) Costs associated with groundwater remediation if a groundwater ordinance must be
used as an institutional control under subsection (c) of Section 734.360 of this Part.

fif) Costs associated with on-site groundwater remediation if an institutional control is
required to address on-site groundwater remediation under subsection Cd) of Section 734.360
of this Part, unless a demonstration is made that on-site remediation is needed to address off-
site contamination which is not subject to an ordinance or the owner will not accept an
institutional control.

While this subsection has the appearance of a provision that could possibly reduce demand on the Fund,
this subsection has the potential to increase demand on the Fund. As it was earlier noted, there are
certain circumstances that require on-site remediation that is more stringent than the Tier 2
Industrial/Commercial objectives. In Section 734.630 subsection (ddd) and subsection (iff), CW3M
Company proposes that language double underscored be added to the rules to take Into account
facilities that will have recurring off-site issues unless on-site remediation is completed where off-site
properties need remediation or are unwilling to accept an Environmental Land Use Control (ELUC). The
IEPA has approved, on a limited basis, plans that would eliminate the recurrence of off-site issues;
however, the process should be inserted in the rules for clarity purposes and for the protection of tank
owners/operators.

Section 734.632 Eligible Corrective Action Costs Incurred After NFR Letter

Notwhithstanding subsections (gg) and Cnn) of Section 734.630 of this Part, ftl following shall be
considered corrective action activities eligible for payment from the Fund even when an owner
or operator conducts these activities after the issuance of a No Further Remediation Letter.
Corrective action conducted under this Section and costs incurred under this Section must
comply with the requirements of Title XVI of the Act and this Part, including, but not limited
to, requirements for the submission and Agency approval of corrective action plans and
budgets, corrective action completion reports, and applications for payment.

a) Corrective action to achieve residential property remediation obiectives if the owner
or operator demonstrates that property remediated to industrial/commercial property
remediation objectives pursuant to subdivision c(3)(a)(ii) of Section 57.7 of the Act and
subsection (b) of Section 734.360 of this Part is being developed into residential property.



b) Corrective action to address groundwater contamination if the owner or operator
demonstrates that such action is necessary because a groundwater ordinance used as an
institutional control pursuant to subsection (c)(3)(A)(ii) of Section 57.7 of the Act and
subsection (c) of Section 734.360 of this Part can no lonaer be used as an institutional control.

ci Corrective action to address groundwater contamination if the owner or operator
demonstrates that such action is necessary because an on-site groundwater use restriction
used as an institutional control nursuant to subdivision (c)(3)(A)(iv) of Section 57.7 of the Act
and subsection Cd) of Section 734.360 of this Part must be lifted in order to allow the
installation ofa potable water supply well due to public water supply service no longer being

-
- available for reasons other than an act or omission of the owner or operator.

d) The disposal of soil that does not exceed industrial/commercial property remediation
objectives, but that does exceed residential property remediation objectives, if
industrial/commercial property remediation objectives were used pursuant to subdivision
(C)(3)(A)(ii) ofSection 57.7 of the Act and subsection (b) of Section 734.360 of this Part and the
owner or operator demonstrates that (1) the contamination is the result of the release for
which the owner or operator is eligible to seek payment from the Fund and (ii) disposal of the
soil is necessary as a result of construction activities conducted after the issuance of a No
Further Remediation Letter on the site where the release occurred, including, but not limited
to, the following: tank, line, or canopy repair, replacement, or removal; building upgrades:
sign installation; and water or sewer line replacement.

e) The disposal of water exceeding groundwater remediation objectives that is removed
from an excavation on the site where the release occurred if a groundwater ordinance is used
as an institutional control pursuant to subdivision (c)(3)(A)(iii) of Section 57.7 of the Act and
subsection Cc) of Section 734.360 of this Part, or if an on-site groundwater use restriction is
used as an institutional control pursuant to subdivision (c)(3)(A)(iv) of Section 57.7 of the Act
and subsection Cd) of Section 734.360 of this Part, and the owner or operator demonstrates
that (1) the excavation is located within the measured or modeled extent of groundwater
contamination resulting from the release for which the owner or operator is eligible to seek
payment from the Fund and (ii) disposal of the groundwater is necessary as a result of
construction activities conducted after the issuance of a No Further Remediation Letter on the
site where the release occurred, including, but not limited to, the following: tank, line, or
canopy repair, replacement, or removal; building upgrades: sign installation, and water or
sewer line replacement. [415 tICS 5/57.191.

f) Consulting fees for additional Site Investigation and Corrective Action including, but
not limited to. field activities. plans. budgets, payment, and all time and materials necessary
tiwtare dedicated to the final product of the aforementioned activities. Consulting fees for
the Corrective Action Completion Renort, subsequent to the additional remediation activities
required after the issuance of a No Further Remediation Letter shall be subject to the rates of
Suboart H.

It is CW3M’s opinion that this subsection (d) of Section 734.632 must be clarified. The words “Tier 1”
should be inserted in between exceed and residential in line 2, and “including the groundwater
pathway” should be inserted between objectives and the comma on line 3. It is necessary to clarify that
any soil contamination above Tier 1 Residential CUO’s including the GW pathway should be
reimbursable so long that the owner or operator is eligible to seek payment from the Fund. In the



instance that a sign would be installed and a footing would need to be placed, the possibility arises of
finding soil that was not excavated during corrective action, but is contaminated above the Tier 1
Residential CUO’s. This material cannot be stored for use as backfill soil nor can it be accepted by a
landfill as demolition debris, and it is not clear in subsection (d) of Section 734.632 if it will be
reimbursable under the new rules. CW3M has proposed a Section 734.632(f) that illustrates the need
for clarity in the reimbursable costs if additional remediation is necessary after the issuance of a No
Further Remediation Letter. If a site has been closed for an extended period of time and additional site
investigation is necessary to determine the current extent of the soil plume, it should be made clear that
consulting fees will be reimbursed to the owner/operator, as well as consulting fees for Corrective
Action activities and the Corrective Action Completion Report, in accordance with the maximum
payment amounts established by Subpart H.

Section 734.810 UST Removal or Abandonment

Payment for the Costs associated with J-removaI or abandonment of each UST must not
exceed the amounts set forth in this Section. Such costs must include, but not be limited to,
those associated with the excavation, removal, and disposal, and abandonment of UST
systems.

CW3M believes that there is absolutely no basis to change the rules on this Section. No legislation was
passed in the Act that removes the option of tank abandonment by owner/operators. This rule has
been put in place by the IEPA to take more freedom away and add more ineligible costs to tank
owner/operators. In light of the entire Public Act 96-908, more contamination and engineered barriers
are likely to be used, so it seems reasonable that UST abandonment follows that same line of thought.
Underground Storage Tank abandonment, as approved by the OSFM is typically for sites with
restrictions preventing UST removals and requires rendering them clean and posing no continuing
threats.

Section 734.810 Bidding

As an alternative to the maximum payment amounts set forth in this Subpart H, one or more
maximum payment amounts may be determined via bidding in accordance with this Section.
Each bid must cover all costs included in the maximum payment amount that the bid is
replacing. Bidding is optional. Bidding is allowed onlii if the owner or operator demonstrates
that corrective action cannot be performed for amounts less than or equal to maximum
payment set forth in this Part 1415 ILCS 5/57.7 (c)(3WCII.

Bidding must be publicly-noticed, competitive, and sealed bidding that includes, at a
minimum, the following:

1) The owner or operator must issue invitations for bids that include, at a
minimum, a description of the work being bid and applicable contractual
terms and conditions. The criteria on which the bids will be evaluated must be
set forth in the invitation for bids. The criteria may include, but shall not be
limited to, criteria for determining acceptability, such as inspection, testing,
quality, workmanship, delivery, and suitability for a particular purpose.



Criteria that will affect the bid price and be considered in the evaluation of a
bid, such as discounts, shall be objectively measurable.

The invitation for bids must include instructions and information concerning
bid submission requirements, including but not limited to the time during
which bids may be submitted, the address to which bids must be submitted,
and the time and date set for opening of the bids. The time during which bids
may be submitted must begin on the date the invitation for bids is issued and
must end at the time and date set for opening of the bids. In no case shall the
time for bid submission be less than 14 days.

Each bid must be stamøed with the date and time of receipt and stored
unopened in a secure place until the time and date set for opening the bids.
Bids must not be accepted from persons in which the owner or operator, or
the owner or operator’s primary contractor, has a financial interest.

2) At least 14 days prior to the date set in the invitation for the opening of bids,
public notice of the invitation for bids must be published by the owner or
operator in a locaL paper ofgeneral circulation for the area in which the site is
located. The owner or operator must also provide a copy of the public notice
to the Agency. The notice must be received by the Agency at least 14 days
prior to the date set in the invitation for the opening of bids.

3) Bids must be opened publicly by the owner or operator in the presenceof one
or more witnesses at the time and place designated in the invitation for bids.
The name of each bidder, the amount of each bid, and other relevant
information must be recorded and submitted to the Agency in the applicable
budaet in accordance with subsection (b) of this Section. After selection of the
winning bid, the winning bid and the record of each unsuccessful bid shall be
open to public inspection.

The person opening the bids may not serve as a witness. The names of the
person opening the bids and the names of all witnesses must be recorded and
submitted to the Agency on the bid summary form required under subsection
(bi of this Section

4) Bids must be unconditionally accepted by the owner or operator without
altercation or correction. Bids must be evaluated based on the requirements
set forth in the invitation for bids, which may include criteria for determining
acceptability, such as inspection, testing, quality, workmanship, delivery, and
suitability for a particular purpose. Criteria that will affect the bid price and be
considered in the evaluation of a bid, such as discounts, shall be objectively
measurèable. The invitation for bids shall set forth the evaluation criteria to
be used.

5) Correction or withdrawal of inadvertently erroneous bids before or after
selection of the winning bid, or cancellation of winning bids base on bid
mistakes, shall be allowed in accordance with subsection (c) of this Section.
After bid opening, no chanaes in bid prices or other provisions of bids
preludicial to the owner or operator or fair competition shall be allowed. All



decisions to allow the correction or withdrawal of bids based on bid mistakes
shall be supported by a written determination made by the owner or operator.

6) The owner or operator shall select the winning bid with reasonable
promptness by written notice to the lowest responsible and responsive bidder
whose bid meets the requirements and criteria set forth in the invitation for
bids. The winning bid and other relevant information must be recorded and
submitted to the Aaencv in the applicable budget in accordance with
subsection (b) of this Section.

7) All bidding documentation must be retained by the owner or operator for a
minimum of3 years after the costs bid are submitted in an application for
payment, except that documentation relating to an appeal, litigation, or other
disputed claim must be maintained for at least 3 years after the date of the
final disposition of the appeal, litigation, or other disputed claim. All bidding
documentation must be made available to the Agency for inspection and
copying during normal business hours. [415 ILCS 5/57.7(c)(3HBU

A - - LJ_ L.... LJ_ Lminimum Ct three written iuu. obtiinoct. i 11i. LJU. [1IU,L LJ.U UU[I

same scope-of-work and must remain valid for a period of time that will allow-the
owner or operator to accept thorn upon the Agency’s approval of the associated
budget. Bids must be obtained only from persons qualified and able to perform the
work being bid. Bids must not be obtained from persons in which the owner or
operator, or the owner’s or operator’s primary contractor, hoe a financial interest.

b) The bids must be summarized on forms prescribed and provided by the Agency.
The bid summary forms fei, along with copies of the invitation for bids, the public
notice required under subsection (a)(21 of this Section, proof of oublication of the
notice, and each bid received, the bid requests and the bids ontained, must be
submitted to the Agency in the associated budget. If more than the minimum three
bide are obtained, summaries and copies of all bids must be submitted to the Agency.

c) Corrections of bids are allowed only to the extent the corrections are not contrary to
the best interest of the owner or operator and the fair treatment of other bidders. If a
bid is corrected, copies of both the original bid and the revised bid must be submitted
in accordance with subsection (bi of this Section along with an explanation of the
corrections made.

1) Mistakes discovered before opening. A bidder may correct mistakes
discovered before the time and date set for opening of bids by withdrawing
his or her bid and submitting a revised bid prior to the time and date set for
opening of bids.

2) Mistakes discovered after opening of a bid but before award of the winning
bid.

A) If the owner or operator knows or has reason to conclude that a
mistake has been made, the owner or operator must request the
bidder to confirm the information. Situations in which confirmation
should be requested include obvious or apparent errors on the face of



the document or a price unreasonably lower than the others
submitted.

B) If the mistake and the intended correct information are clearly evident
on the face of the bid, the information shall be corrected and the bid
may not be withdrawn. Examples of mistakes that may be clearly
evident on the face of the bid are typographical errors, errors
extending price units, transportation errors, and mathematical errors.

C) If the mistake and the intended correct information are not clearly
evident on the face of the bid, the low bid may be withdrawn if:

ii a mistake is clearly evident on the face of the bid but
the intended correct bid is not similarly evident.

ii) there is proof of evidentiary value that clearly and
convincingly demonstrates that a mistake was made.

3) Mistakes shall not be corrected after selection of the winning bid unless the
Agency determines that it would be unconscionable not to allow the mistake
to be corrected (e.g., the mistake would result in a windfall to the owner or
operator).

4) Minor informalities. A minor informality or irregularity is one that is a matter
of form or pertains to some immaterial or inconsequential defect or variation
from the exact requirement of the invitation for bid, the correction of waiver
of which would not be preiudicial to the owner or operator (i.e., the effect on
price, quality, quantity, delivery, or contractual conditions is negligible). The
owner or onerator must waive such informalities or allow correction
depending on which is in the owner’s or operator’s best interest.

ci) For purposes of this Section, factors to be considered in determining whether a bidder
is responsible include, but are not limited to, the following:

1) The bidder has available the appropriate financial, material, equipment.
facility, and personnel resources and expertise (or the ability to obtain them)
necessary to indicate its capability to meet all contractual requirements;

2) The bidder is able to comply with required or proposed delivery or
performance schedules, taking into consideration all existing commercial and
governmental commitments;

3) The bidder has a satisfactory record of performance. Bidders who are or have
been deficient in current or recent contact nerlormance in dealing with the owner or
operator or other clients may be deemed “not responsible” unless the deficiency is
shown to have been beyond the reasonable control of the bidder; and

4) The bidder has a satisfactory record of integrity and business ethics. Bidders
who are under investigation or indictment for criminal or civil actions that bear on the
subject of the bid, or that create a reasonable inference or appearance of a lack of



integrity on the part of the bidder, may be declared not responsible for the particular
subject of the bid.

d The maximum payment amount for the work bid must be the amount of the lowest
bid, unless the lowest bid is less than the maximum payment amount set forth in this
Subpart H must be allowed. The owner or operator is not required to usc the lowest
bidder to perform the work, but instead may use another person qualified and able to
perform the work, including, but not limited to, a person in which the owner or
operator, or the owner’s or operator’s prima consultant, has a dire financial
interest, However, regardless of who performs the work, the maximum payment
amount will remain the pmount of the lowest bid..

CW3M believes this rule is unreasonable and arbitrary. This rule leaves too much power and subjective
judgment in the hands of the IEPA in determining the many factors involved in the preparation of bids.
One of the top concerns is the sentence that has been inserted in the description of bidding under
Section 734.855 “Bidding is allowed only if the owner or operator demonstrates that corrective action
cannot be performedfor amounts less than or equal to maximum payment set forth in this Part” We
would like the IEPA to clarify how an owner/operator will be allowed to demonstrate this. There is
entirely too much room in the proposed language for the IEPA to state that there was not enough
evidence to demonstrate that bidding was needed, therefore the time and materials used for the
bidding process would not be reimbursable. Under these rules, and with the subjectivity that will be
donned by the IEPA during bid review, there is no possible way to guarantee that a successful bidding
process would occur. Consultants and prospective bidders could be wasting their time and efforts, as
well as money, in preparing and reviewing bids. CW3M requests that the IEPA make known the number
of successful bidding processes that have taken place since Public Act 96-908 went into effect. CW3M
advises that the language must be altered, or consultants will simply ignore the bidding process and the
project will sit as no consultant or contractor would complete a project at a loss.

CONCLUSION

We thank the Board for the opportunity to express our concerns and trust that they see this as our
attempt to make this a better program. We deal with owner/operators daily. We are on site with
equipment and understand what it takes to comply with the rules, existing and proposed. We look
forward to a balanced approach to meet both the Agency’s issues while recognizing the real world issues
faced by those of us attempting to complete the work and report the results in a timely manner.



• APPENDIX A

SERVICE AND NOTICE LISTS



Service and Notice Lists
The pre-filed comments were distributed to the attached Service and Notice Lists.

The hearing officer will establish and maintain both a Notice List and a Service List for
this proceeding. See 35 III. Adm. Code 102.422(a), (b). The Notice List includes participants
who wish to receive copies only of the Board’s opinions and orders and hearing officer orders.
35 III. Adm. Code 102.422(a). The Service List for this rulemaking is the list of persons who wish
to participate actively in this proceeding and receive no only the Board’s opinions and orders
but also other filingssuch as pre-filed testimony. See 35 III. Adm. Code 102.422(b).

The Board begins this rulemaking proceeding by including in the Service List and Notice
List a number of persons and entities that have appeared on the corresponding lists in recent
UST proceedings. While the Board will mail a copy of the Board’s March 17, 2011, order and
this hearing officer order to each of them, the Board will maintain on the Notice List or Service
List only those entities requesting to be maintained on it. The Board requests that any entity
wishing to remain on either the Notice List of Service List provide the information requested in
the form attached to this order as Attachment A and return the form to the Board by Friday,
April 1, 2011.

Not that interested persons may not request electronic notice of filings by providing
their e-mail address through COOL under this docket number R11-22. This electronic notice
includes notice of the filing of documents that are not typically provided to persons on the
Notice List. In addition, COOL provides links to documents filed with the Board, and those
documents can be viewed, downloaded, and printed free of charge as soon as they are posted
to the Board’s Web site. For more information about the option of electronic notice or COOL,
please consult either the Board’s Web site at www.ipcb.state.iI.us or John Therriault, the
Board’s Assistant Clerk, at (312) 814-3629.

IT IS SO ORDERED.


